SOURCES

Older books have links to Archive.org and newer books have links to Amazon.com.

A document with all of these sources is available at <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/documents</u>. This will allow purchasers of a hard-copy of this book easy access to all of the links contained below.

Introduction

Oliver Stone told the press: <u>https://variety.com/2019/tv/global/agc-television-picks-up-worldwide-oliver-stones-jfk-destiny-betrayed-1203368818/</u>

Alecia Long's book: <u>Cruising for Conspirators: How a New Orleans DA Prosecuted the Kennedy</u> <u>Assassination as a Sex Crime</u> (University of North Carolina Press, 2021)

James DiEugenio quote on the timing of our books: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27450-alecia-long-lays-an-egg/#comment-448917</u>

Paris Match on JFK Revisited: <u>https://www.parismatch.com/Actu/International/Oliver-Stone-C-est-la-</u> <u>CIA-qui-a-tire-sur-Kennedy-1751061</u>

Oliver Stone interview with Spike Lee: <u>https://variety.com/2021/film/news/spike-lee-oliver-stone-da-5-bloods-1234903611/</u>

Tim Weiner in Rolling Stone: <u>https://www.rollingstone.com/politics/politics-features/jfk-oliver-stone-conspiracy-theory-russian-disinformation-1260223/</u>

Max Boot in the Washington Post: <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2021/12/21/oliver-stone-just-cant-stop-spreading-lies-about-jfks-assassination/</u>

James DiEugenio on Izvestia: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27466-jfk-revisited-through-the-looking-glass/page/18/#comment-450838</u>

Oliver Stone's Interview with Abby Martin: https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=cJd3Y94etd4

James Kirchick on Abby Martin: <u>https://www.tabletmag.com/sections/news/articles/rt-anchors-riff-not-as-rogue-as-it-seems</u>

Oliver Stone interview with Trey Elling: <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U74Le16c2CE</u>

Article in Gallery Magazine on umbrella flechette: http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/G%20Disk/Gallery/Item%2001.p df

James DiEugenio tweet about Stone learning his lines: https://twitter.com/jimmydie1963/status/1506864287158980611

James DiEugenio on Stone turning to alternative media: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27466-jfk-revisited-through-the-looking-</u> glass/page/52/#comment-456996 James Kirchick on Oliver Stone's documentary on Ukraine: <u>https://www.thedailybeast.com/oliver-stones-latest-dictator-suckup</u>

Oliver Stone interview with Matt Taibbi and Katie Halper: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V6ZeJ2FsCJs

Oliver Stone interview with Robert Scheer: <u>https://scheerpost.com/2022/02/11/oliver-stone-american-exceptionalism-is-on-deadly-display-in-ukraine/</u>

Oliver Stone interview with Lex Fridman: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ygAqYC8JOQI

Oliver Stone at the Barcelona Film Festival: <u>https://www.eldiario.es/cultura/cine/oliver-stone-eeuu-</u> doberman-asesino-metodico-dinero 1 8942044.html

Sandy Larsen comment: https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27666-destiny-betrayed-2022/page/8/#comment-458196

Article in Le Soleil: https://www.lesoleil.com/2022/06/19/a-propos-doliver-stone-a-quebecc66d6bb3d4f6e2d98a6fcbb1628ee131

My article on Oliver Stone for Terry Glavin's substack: "Grovelling at the feet of Le Grand Complotiste: A guest post, by Fred Litwin," June 13, 2022; <u>https://therealstory.substack.com/p/grovelling-at-the-feet-of-le-grand?s=r</u>

La Presse article on Oliver Stone: <u>https://www.lapresse.ca/actualites/chroniques/2022-06-15/tapis-rouge-pour-un-apologiste-de-poutine.php</u>

Sirhan Sirhan was firing blanks at Robert Kennedy: "CIA may have used contractor who inspired 'Mission: Impossible' to kill RFK, new book alleges," Tom Jackman, Washington Post, February 9, 2019; https://www.washingtonpost.com/history/2019/02/09/cia-may-have-used-contractor-who-inspired-mission-impossible-kill-rfk-new-book-alleges/

Lisa Pease tweet on Uvalde: https://twitter.com/lisapease/status/1529299700955742210

Robert Kennedy quote that his father's assassination had not been investigated: Episode 4 of *JFK: Destiny Betrayed,* page 255.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr. and the connection between vaccines and autism: "The truth about vaccines, autism and Robert F. Kennedy Jr.'s conspiracy theory," Sarah Kaplan, *Washington Post*, January 10, 2017; <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/speaking-of-science/wp/2017/01/10/the-facts-about-vaccines-autism-and-robert-f-kennedy-jr-s-conspiracy-theory/</u>; see also: "The Anti-Vaccine Propaganda of Robert F. Kennedy, Jr.," Jonathan Jarry, McGill Office for Science and Security, April 16, 2021; <u>https://www.mcgill.ca/oss/article/covid-19-health-pseudoscience/anti-vaccine-propaganda-robert-f-kennedy-jr</u>

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.'s book: The Real Anthony Fauci: Bill Gates, Big Pharma, and the Global War on Democracy and Public Health (Skyhorse, 2021); <u>https://www.amazon.com/Real-Anthony-Fauci-Democracy-Childrens/dp/1510766804/ref=sr 1 1?crid=3F0WOQ0UUCNNL</u>

RFK Jr. quote on "pervasive CIA involvement": The Real Anthony Fauci, op. cit., page 810 in Kindle version.

Quote from RFK Jr. on the "ultimate coup d'etat": The Real Anthony Fauci, op. cit., page 893 of the Kindle version.

RFK Jr. comparison of anti-vaxxers to victims of the holocaust: <u>https://www.huffpost.com/entry/rfk-jr-anti-vaxx-rally-5g-bill-gates_n_61edd1cee4b023957946b2de</u>

RFK tweet about Bill Gates: https://twitter.com/RobertKennedyJr/status/1357436042475941888

Dr. Donald Miller chart on JFK conspirators: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2019/07/donald-w-miller-jr-</u>md/if-not-oswald-who-killed-president-kennedy-and-why/

Dr. Donald Miller on the dangers of fluoride: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/fluoride-is-poison/</u>

Dr. Donald Miller on danger of vaccines: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/vaccines-are-dangerous/</u>

Dr. Donald Miller on HIV: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2008/03/donald-w-miller-jr-md/questioning-hivaids/</u>

Dr. Donald Miller on flu shots: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2008/10/donald-w-miller-jr-md/dont-get-a-flu-shot-2/</u>

Dr. Donald Miller on death of JFK Jr.: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-</u>md/pursuing-truth-on-the-kennedy-assassinations/

Douglas Horne on the alteration of the Zapruder film: <u>https://youtu.be/J_Qluu6hsAc</u>

Douglas Horne on Greer shooting JFK: Douglas Horne, Inside the Assassination Records Review Board, Volume IV, page 1150; Volume V, page 1416, 2009; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Inside-Assassination-Records-Review-Board/dp/098431444X/ref=sr_1_2?crid=1TYZHLQDFXBI8</u>

The Enabling of Oliver Stone

New York Times quote on the prosecution of Clay Shaw: "Justice in New Orleans," The New York Times, March 2, 1969, page 12E; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/the-new-york-times-on-clay-shaw-s-acquittal</u>

Rosemary James quote on Garrison book: "She does have something," New Orleans Times-Picayune, July 11, 1999; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/rosemary-james-reviews-patricia-lambert-s-false-witness</u>

Oliver Stone quotes on Garrison book: "Film; Oliver Stone Under Fire Over the Killing of J.F.K." *New York Times*, July 28, 1991; <u>https://www.nytimes.com/1991/07/28/movies/film-oliver-stone-under-fire-over-the-killing-of-jfk.html</u>

Oliver Stone quote on Garrison as Jimmy Stewart: "The Shooting of JFK," Robert Sam Anson, Esquire, November 1991; <u>https://classic.esquire.com/article/1991/11/1/the-shooting-of-jfk;</u> <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/i-ve-been-blocked-by-oliver-stone</u> *Ehrenstein quote on the film JFK*: The Advocate, January 14 1992, "JFK is more offensive than Basic Instinct could dare to be," David Ehrenstein; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/is-oliver-stone-s-film-jfk-homophobic</u>

Warren Report quote on a "posthumous trial": page xiv; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=14

Richard Mosk quote: http://www.kenrahn.com/JFK/History/WC_Period/Legal_views_of_WC/Mosk/Mosk--WC_and_legal_process.html

Quote on Warren Commission and rumors: Ibid.

Alfredda Scobey quotes on admissibility of evidence: "A Lawyer's Notes on the Warren Commission Report," <u>https://www.assassinationresearch.com/v1n1/v1n1scobey.pdf</u>

James DiEugenio quote on Scobey: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/25715-beyond-theory/page/3/#comment-399665</u>

Warren Commission Exhibit 399: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1134#relPageId=75</u>

Kenneth Rahn quote on the planting of evidence: "Why The Fragments Weren't Planted," <u>http://www.kenrahn.com/JFK/Scientific_topics/NAA/Frags_not_planted.html</u>

Links for DiEugenio and Stone beliefs:

https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-distorts-john-stringer-s-testimony

https://steveroeconsulting.wixsite.com/website/post/jfk-revisited-again-caught-creating-falsemysteries

https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-misleads-on-the-autopsy-photographs-of-jfk-part-two

https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-were-the-oswald-backyard-photographs-faked

https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-destiny-betrayed-misleads-on-supposed-extrabullet

https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-destiny-betrayed-misleads-on-supposed-extrabullet-part-two

https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-recklessly-accuses-george-burkley-ofbeing-involved-in-a-cover-up

James DiEugenio quote on not advancing a theory of the case:

https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27576-noam-chomsky-vs-oliver-stone/page/2/#comment-452861

James DiEugenio quote on General Curtis LeMay: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27466-jfk-revisited-through-the-looking-glass/page/40/#comment-455341</u>

The Warren Commission

1. Did the CIA Lobby to Have Allen Dulles Put on the Warren Commission? (Episode 1, 11:49)

Excerpt of transcript of Eric Sevareid interview with Allen Dulles: "CBS Reports: The Hot and Cold Wars of Allen Dulles." <u>https://www.cia.gov/readingroom/document/cia-rdp70-00058r000100150009-5</u>

Talbot quote that Helms "personally persuaded" Johnson: Michael Kurtz, The JFK Assassination Debates, (University Press of Kansas), page 173; <u>https://www.amazon.com/JFK-Assassination-Debates-Gunman-Conspiracy/dp/070061625X</u>

Pat Speer quote about Kurtz: https://www.patspeer.com/chapter-19d-lost-in-the-jungle-with-kurtz

Talbot elaboration on Corson: David Talbot, The Devil's Chessboard: Allen Dulles, the CIA, and the Rise of America's Secret Government, (Harper Perennial, 2016), page 174; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Devils-Chessboard-Dulles-Americas-Government/dp/0062276174/ref=sr 1_1?crid=7OB1B3BAF5F</u>

Corson from Trento's book: Joseph Trento, The Secret History of the CIA, (MJF, 2007), page 269; https://www.amazon.com/Secret-History-CIA-Joseph-Trento/dp/0786715006/ref=tmm_pap_swatch_0? encoding=UTF8

A CIA review of Trento's book (...the worst book yet purporting to provide an account of the Agency's past): <u>https://web.archive.org/web/20080312053504/https://www.cia.gov/library/center-for-the-study-of-intelligence/csi-publications/csi-studies/studies/vol46no2/article09.html</u>

John Prados, senior fellow at the National Security Archive, reviewed Trento's book, "Trento employs circumstantial and marginally suggestive evidence throughout the book, which makes his conspiracy charges seem far-fetched and unbelievable." https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/pdf/10.2968/058002018

For a full elaboration on the Marchetti story: https://www.muckrock.com/news/archives/2018/may/29/huntdallas-cia-memo-hoax/

Marchetti's 1978 story in Spotlight: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=60186#relPageId=3#relPageId=1

Talbot quote about people urging Johnson to appoint Dulles: The Devil's Chessboard, op. cit., page 574.

Quote from Peter Grose's book: Peter Grose, *Gentleman Spy: The Life of Allen Dulles*, (Houghton Mifflin Harcourt, 1994), page 541; <u>https://archive.org/details/gentlemanspylife00gros/page/n1/mode/2up</u>

Lyndon Johnson phone call to Dean Rusk: <u>https://youtu.be/DPL878jaJNw</u>

Johnson quote from his memoirs about appointing Dulles and McCloy: Lyndon B. Johnson, The Vantage Point, (Weidenfeld & Nicolson, 1972), page 27; https://archive.org/details/vantagepointpers0000john/mode/2up

Walter Jenkins memo: https://www.jfk-assassination.net/pdf/WalterJenkins11-29-63.pdf

The HSCA mentioned this memo: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=83#relPageId=12</u>

Robert Caro's discussion of the formation of the Warren Commission: Robert Caro, The Passage of Power, (Vintage, 2013), page 442; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Passage-Power-Years-Lyndon-Johnson/dp/0375713255/ref=sr 1 1?crid=MD4N3YMY5OZH</u>

Caro's source: Oral history transcript, Lyndon B. Johnson, 8/19/1969; https://www.discoverlbj.org/item/oh-lbj-19690819-66-1-rem

Johnson/Fortas transcript from Dec. 17, 1966: Max Holland, The Kennedy Assassination Tapes: The White House conversations of Lyndon B. Johnson regarding the assassination, the Warren Commission and the aftermath, (Alfred A. Knopf, 2004), pages 339 – 340; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Kennedy-Assassination-Tapes-Max-Holland/dp/1400042380/ref=sr_1_1?crid=20VVV08ZC1KCM-1;</u> https://www.discoverlbj.org/item/tel-11150

Johnson/Bobby Kennedy discussion on Dulles: The Kennedy Assassination Tapes, op. cit., page 242.

2. Were the Conclusions of the Warren Commission Preordained? (Episode 2, 53:30)

Telephone conversation between J. Edgar Hoover and Lyndon Johnson: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=807#relPageId=2</u>

Howard Willens quote: Howard Willens, History Will Prove Us Right: Inside the Warren Commission Report on the Assassination of John F. Kennedy, (Abrams Press, 2013), page 18; <u>https://www.amazon.com/History-Will-Prove-Right-</u> <u>Assassination/dp/146830755X/ref=sr_1_1?crid=60NLYKZ3UDD8</u>

Hoover phone call with Walter Jenkins: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=147408#relPageId=1

Quote from Vincent Bugliosi on Hoover statement: Vincent Bugliosi, Reclaiming History, (W. W. Norton & Co., 2007), page 321; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Reclaiming-History-Assassination-President-Kennedy/dp/0393045250/ref=sr 1 1?crid=1GOLR2GGS194X</u>

Katzenbach memo: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62268#relPageId=29

Katzenbach testimony before the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=954#relPageId=730

Memo to Alan Belmont: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62268#relPageId=31</u>

McAdams comment on Katzenbach memo: John McAdams, JFK Assassination Logic: How to Think about Claims of Conspiracy, (Potomac Books, 2014), page 81; <u>https://www.amazon.com/JFK-Assassination-Logic-Claims-Conspiracy/dp/1612347053/ref=sr 1 1?crid=1JMIHR31TBVB0</u>

Katzenbach testimony on FBI: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=954#relPageId=702</u>

Executive Order 1130: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=495</u>

Howard Willens quote on the executive order: History Will Prove Us Right, op. cit., page 25.

The CIA

3. Did JFK Threaten to Shatter the CIA into a Thousand Pieces? (Episode 1, 23:05)

New York Times article on the CIA: <u>https://ratical.org/ratville/JFK/Unspeakable/JFK-</u> <u>scatterCIAtoWinds.pdf</u>

History of supposed Kennedy quote: <u>https://gizmodo.com/the-story-behind-that-jfk-quote-about-destroying-the-ci-1793151211/amp</u>

Fakesy Kennedy: <u>https://www.snopes.com/fact-check/linkin-kennedy/</u>; Lincoln did not have a secretary named Kennedy.

Arthur Schlesinger quote: Arthur Schlesinger, A Thousand Days: John F. Kennedy in the White House, (Random House, 1988), page 492; <u>https://archive.org/details/thousanddays00arth</u>

Kennedys chewing out Bissell: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1156#relPageId=155</u>

Talbot quote about Ralph McGehee: The Devil's Chessboard, op. cit., page 411.

McGehee quote about the CIA: Ralph McGehee, *Deadly Deceits: My 25 Years in the CIA*, (Sheridan Square Publications, 1983), page 54; <u>https://archive.org/details/deadlydeceitsmy20000mcge/mode/</u>

Origins of the 701 program: "The Support Services Historical Series, The Office of Personnel: Special Activities Staff, 1957 – 70"; <u>https://www.cia.gov/readingroom/docs/CIA-RDP90-00708R000200150001-1.pdf</u>

Study on the 701 program: <u>https://archive.org/details/SpecialActivitiesStaff1957-</u>1970/page/n17/mode/2up

Designation of surplus personnel: "John McCone As Director of Central Intelligence 1961 – 1965" by David Robarge; <u>https://documents.theblackvault.com/documents/cia/DOC_0001262720.pdf</u>

Tim Weiner quote on firings: Tim Weiner, *Legacy of Ashes: The History of the CIA, (Anchor, 2008),* page 188; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Legacy-Ashes-History-Tim-</u> Weiner/dp/0307389006/ref=sr 1 2?crid=1AESXPIFW71P0

Schlesinger quote about 20% budget cut: A Thousand Days, op. cit., page 492.

CIA budget for 1963: https://sgp.fas.org/foia/1947/cia050405att.pdf

CIA budget early years of Johnson administration: Ibid.

National Security Action Memoranda, NSAM 57: <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/asset-viewer/archives/JFKNSF/330/JFKNSF-330-007</u>

Kennedy Memorandum on the CIA:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1169#relPageId=143

Tim Weiner on the Kennedys and covert action: Legacy of Ashes, op. cit., page 180.

Kennedy revamping covert action: Ibid., page 181.

Kennedys starting Operation Mongoose: Ibid., page 185.

Memo from October, 1962:

https://nsarchive2.gwu.edu/nsa/cuba_mis_cri/621004%20Minutes%20of%20Meeting%20of%20Special. pdf

4. Did the CIA Support a 1961 Coup Attempt in France? (Episode 1, 24:07)

President de Gaulle on French television: https://youtu.be/Nn3_5m5vALg

James Reston article in The New York Times: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/1961/04/29/archives/pentagon-to-get-some-cia-duties-plan-reflects-kennedy-aim-to.html</u>

Talbot quote on de Gaulle concluding that Challe was acting with support from the U.S. intelligence: Devil's Chessboard, op. cit., page 413.

Vincent Jauvert's book: Vincent Jauvert, *L'Amérique Contre De Gaulle: Histoire secrète 1961 – 1969,* (Editions Du Seuil, 2000); <u>https://archive.org/details/lameriquecontred0000jauv</u>

Excerpt from Jauvert book on what de Gaulle really thought: Jauvert, op. cit., pages 198 – 199.

Talbot quote on French foreign ministry being source of charges: Devil's Chessboard, op. cit., page 414

Jauvert's quote, "Rumors, unconfirmed information, but no proof.": Jauvert, op. cit., page 193.

Quote from Jauvert's book on Agency A: Jauvert, op. cit., page 199.

Quote from Christopher Andrew's and Vasili Mitrokhin's book: Christopher Andrew & Vasili Mitrokhin, The KGB and the World: The Mitrokhin Archive II (Penguin, 2018), page 432; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Mitrokhin-Archive-II-KGB-</u> World/dp/0141989475/ref=sr 1_4?crid=1AKRFR3XM9KFQ

Richard Helms' Testimony on Communist forgeries:

https://www.google.ca/books/edition/Communist_Forgeries/gZ4KeT5i_nkC?hl=en&gbpv=1&dq=comm unist+forgeries&printsec=frontcover, see pages 2 -5.

DiEugenio's sources on allegations in this section: James DiEugenio, JFK Revisited: Through the Looking Glass, (Skyhorse, 2022), page 88 of Kindle version; <u>https://www.amazon.com/JFK-Revisited-Through-Looking-Glass/dp/1510772871</u>; see also, <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-articles/why-tim-weiner-never-called-me?</u>

Quote from Andrew Tully's book: Andrew Tully, *CIA: The Inside Story*, (William Morrow and Company, 1962), page 48; <u>https://archive.org/details/ciainsidestory00tull/page/n7/mode/2up?q=Ghali</u>

Salinger and Baraduc: Tully, op. cit., page 50.

Dialog between Pierre Salinger and Maurice Couve de Murville about evidence: Tully, op. cit., page 45.

Couve de Murville testifying before the Foreign Affairs Committee: Tully, op. cit., page 52.

The Nation, May 20, 1961: https://archive.org/details/sim_nation_1961-05-20_192_20_0/page/434/mode/2up

Jauvert on meeting in Madrid: Jauvert, op. cit., page 196 – 197.

Quote from Irwin Wall: Irwin Wall, *Challe: France, the United States, and the Algerian War*, (University of California Press, 2001), page 239;

https://archive.org/details/franceunitedstat0000wall/page/n6/mode/2up?q=France%2C+the+United+St ates%2C+and+Algerian+War+irwin+wall

Quote from Thomas Powers' book: Thomas Powers, *The Man Who Kept the Secrets: Richard Helms and the CIA*, (Alfred A. Knopf, 1979), page 337;

https://archive.org/details/manwhokeptsecret0000powe/mode/2up?q=%22The+man+who+kept+the+s ecrets%22+thomas+powers

Quote from Peter Geismer: Fanon: A biography, (The Dial Press, 1971), page 182; <u>https://archive.org/details/fanon00pete/page/182/mode/2up?q=%22negotiated+fanon%27s+transport</u> <u>ation%22</u>

Quote from Thomas Meaney: "Frantz Fanon and the CIA Man," *American Historical Review*, June 2019; <u>https://academic.oup.com/ahr/article/124/3/983/5509740?guestAccessKey=482804d3-9218-4a7e-962e-155f7c542ecc</u>

Joseph Alsop on Fanon: "The Strange Saga of Frantz Fanon," September 24, 1969, in his syndicated column.

Irwin Wall agrees with Thomas Powers: Wall, op. cit., page 240.

U.S. News & World Report: Quoted in *The CIA and American Democracy*, Rhodri Jeffreys-Jones, Yale University Press, 1989, page 125;

https://archive.org/details/ciaamericandemoc0000jeff_s3n3/page/124/mode/2up?q=%22were+to+bla me+for+supporting+the+conspirators.%22

Quote about Kennedy being irritated: Wall, op. cit., page 242.

5. Did JFK Say that He was Not in Control of the CIA? (Episode 1, 24:59)

Quote from Talbot's book: Talbot, op. cit., page 418.

Jauvert quoting Dean Rusk: Jauvert, op. cit., page 197.

Quote on differentiating JFK and the CIA: Talbot, op. cit., page 419.

Talk hitting the New York Times: "Paris Rumors on C.I.A." May 1, 1963; <u>https://www.cia.gov/readingroom/docs/CIA-RDP80M01009A000100040006-9.pdf</u>

6. Was the CIA Involved in a 1967 Plot against de Gaulle? (Episode 1, 25:24)

Text of the Chicago Tribune article: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-destiny-betrayed-misleads-on-cia-involvement-in-plot-against-de-gaulle</u>

Colby's submission to the Rockefeller Commission: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=148995#relPageId=4#relPageId=1

A Note on Human Memory

Loftus on human memory: Elizabeth Loftus, Eyewitness Testimony, (Harvard University Press, 1996), page viii;

https://archive.org/details/eyewitnesstestim0000loft_v0q1/page/n3/mode/2up?q=%22eyewitness+test imony%22+loftus

Internal ARRB report on medical records: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=204683%23relPageId=1#relPageId=1

ARRB Final Report on Memory: Chapter 6, "Clarifying the Federal Record on the Zapruder Film and the Medical and Ballistic Evidence," page 123; <u>https://www.archives.gov/files/research/jfk/review-board/report/chapter-06-part2.pdf</u>

Jeremy Gunn's speech at Stanford, May 18, 1998: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=217859%23relPageId=48#relPageId=38

The Medical Evidence

7. Was JFK's Throat Wound One of Entrance? (Episode 2, 4:01)

Transcript of Press conference at Parkland Hospital on November 22, 1963: <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/press.htm</u>

Hoover letter about shirt fibers: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62313#relPageId=56</u>

Dr. Cyril Wecht diagram of neck wound: "The Medical Evidence in the Assassination of President John F. Kennedy," Cyril H. Wecht and Robert P. Smith, Forensic Science, 3, 1974; <u>http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/A%20Disk/Autopsy%20JFK%20C</u> yril%20Wecht%20Dr/Item%2018.pdf

Dr. Cyril Wecht on the throat wound from 2021: The JFK Assassination Dissected: An Analysis by Forensic Pathologist Cyril Wecht, Exposit, 2022, page 447 in Kindle edition; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/dr-cyril-wecht-on-the-bullet-wound-to-kennedy-s-back-throat</u>

Dr. Perry interview with the HSCA: https://aarclibrary.org/publib/jfk/arrb/master_med_set/pdf/md58.pdf

The HSCA Forensic Pathology Panel report on the throat wound: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=185 *Dr. Perry and Dr. Jones meet with the ARRB:* <u>https://aarclibrary.org/publib/jfk/arrb/medical_testimony/pdf/Parkland_8-27-98.pdf</u>

Study on why we have autopsies: "Clinicians' Forensic Interpretations of Fatal Gunshot Wounds Often Miss the Mark," *JAMA*, April 1993; <u>https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/article-abstract/405624</u>

8. Was Dr. Perry Pressured to Change His Opinion? (Episode 2, 8:38)

Gochenaur phone interview with the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=49383%23relPageId=24#relPageId=24

Gochenaur letter to Harold Weisberg: http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/G%20Disk/Gochenauer%20Jame s/Item%2012.pdf

9. Is Dr. Charles Crenshaw a Credible Witness? (Episode 2, 9:59)

Crenshaw's book: Charles A. Crenshaw, M.D. with Jens Hansen and J. Gary Shaw, *JFK: Conspiracy of Silence*, (Signet, 1992); <u>https://archive.org/details/jfkconspiracyofs00cren/mode/2up</u>

Crenshaw feared the Secret Service: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 8

Crenshaw quote on 'conspiracy of silence': Crenshaw, op. cit., page 153 – 154.

John McAdams on Crenshaw: https://www.jfk-assassination.net/crenshaw.htm

Crenshaw belief that cover-up efforts included "even death": Crenshaw, op. cit., page 9.

Crenshaw even got basic details wrong: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 33.

The 'Wanted for Treason' handbill: <u>https://slate.com/human-interest/2013/11/jfk-assassination-flyer-distributed-in-dallas-by-edwin-walker-s-group-before-his-visit.html</u>

Ad in the Dallas Morning News: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1138#relPageId=746

Crenshaw buys into the Rose Cherami story: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 43.

The Rose Cherami story was nonsense: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/blog/tags/rose-cherami</u>

Crenshaw also believes the Julia Mercer story: Crenshaw, op. cit., pages 55 – 56.

Mercer's story is demonstrably false: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/why-do-conspiracy-theorists-still-believe-julia-ann-mercer</u>

Crenshaw claimed that 75% of witnesses said the shots came from the grassy knoll: Crenshaw, op. cit., pages 66 – 67.

HSCA on the number and source of the shots: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81%23relPageId=126#relPageId=126 HSCA on four witnesses who mentioned "dual locations" for the shots: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81%23relPageId=129#relPageId=129

Crenshaw's bizarre statement: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 114.

Dr. Crenshaw had this to say about Kennedy's head wound in his book: Crenshaw, op. cit., pages 78 – 79.

Crenshaw on ABC's 20/20: https://youtu.be/pPcH1RNMC6M

Dr. Marion Jenkins told Dennis Breo that he doubted Crenshaw got a great look at the head wound: "JFK's Death: Part Two - Dallas MDs Recall Their Memories"; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=748#relPageId=38

Dr. Perry had this to say about Crenshaw: Ibid.

Dr. Crenshaw wrote that he entered Trauma Room 1 with Dr. Robert McClelland and he saw Kennedy's throat wound: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 79.

Only problem Dr. Perry had already made tracheotomy incision: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=748#relPageId=38

Crenshaw on picture of Kennedy's throat wound: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 11.

The Dallas doctors took great exception: "JFK's Death: Part Two - Dallas MDs Recall Their Memories"; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=748#relPageId=38

Crenshaw's interview by the ARRB:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=714#relPageId=1&search=%22MD_183%22

Researcher Pat Speer on Crenshaw: https://www.patspeer.com/chapter-18c-reason-to-doubt

David Perry on the timing of Crenshaw's belief in conspiracy:

http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/C%20Disk/Crenshaw%20Charles %20A%20Dr/Item%2014.pdf; See also Tales of Deception and Imagination: Investigating Kennedy Assassination Stories, David Perry, 2021, pages 163 – 173; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Tales-Deception-Imagination-Investigating-Assassination/dp/B09C36CG76</u>

One of the bigger stories to come out of Crenshaw's book: Crenshaw, op. cit., pages 184 – 186.

Phone logs and Johnson's calendar of events:

http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/C%20Disk/Crenshaw%20Charles %20A%20Dr/Item%2005.pdf

Crenshaw's claim he told Dr. Thomas Shires about the LBJ phone call: Crenshaw, op. cit., page 188.

David Perry's interview of Jack Price: Perry, op. cit., pages 165 – 166.

Harrison Livingstone on Johnson ordering Oswald be murdered: *Killing the Truth: Deceit and Deception in the JFK Case*, Carroll & Graf, 1993, page 506; <u>https://archive.org/details/killingtruthdece00livi</u>

Gus Russo's email to John McAdams: https://www.jfk-assassination.net/crenshaw.htm

10. Was There a Big Defect in the Back of JFK's Head? (Episode 2, 11:48)

Quote on thirty-year-old memories: McAdams, op. cit., page 28

Dr. Aguilar's quote about Clint Hill: DiEugenio, op. cit., page 147 of Kindle version.

Clint Hill's statement from November 30, 1963: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1135#relPageId=756

Clint Hill also told National Geographic: McAdams, op. cit., page 29.

Sibert's drawing for the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=719

Sibert's sketch for the HSCA:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=347#relPageId=9&search=%22MD_85%22

Sibert told the HSCA:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=627#relPageId=3&search=%22MD_46%22

O'Neill's chart for the HSCA:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=348#relPageId=10&search=%22pointed_towards%2 Othe%20right%20side%22

Dr. Peters' testimony before the ARRB:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=793#relPageId=16&search=%22it_was%20difficult% 20to%20see%20down%22

Dr. Gary Aguilar on the Parkland and Bethesda witnesses: "John F. Kennedy's Fatal Wounds: The Witnesses and the Interpretations from 1963 to the Present"; <u>http://www.assassinationweb.com/ag6.htm</u>

John McAdams on Dr. Gary Aguilar: McAdams, op. cit., page 28.

Custer's drawing of the head wound:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=738#relPageId=1&search=%22MD_207%22

Lipsey's interview with the HSCA and his drawing: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=349#relPageId=11&search=%22MD_87%22</u>

Boyers interview with the HSCA: Aguilar, op. cit.; see also, <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=326#relPageId=3&search=boyers</u>; "Mr. Boyers stated that there was a large wound to the right side and towards the rear of the head."

John Stringer interview with the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=749#relPageId=3&search=%22MD_227%22

Edward Reed ARRB testimony:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=794#relPageId=7&search=%22was_the%20scalp%20 intact%22

General Philip Wehle on Kennedy's wounds: Dr. Gary Aguilar, op. cit.

Pat Speer on memory: <u>https://www.patspeer.com/chapter-18d-reason-to-believe</u>

11. Did the Harper Fragment Come from the Back of JFK's Head? (Episode 2, 14:48)

The Harper fragment, CD 1269: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=11664#relPageId=9</u>

FBI report on William Harper:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=95615#relPageId=25&search=%22William_allen%20 harper%22

Dr. Cairns analysis of the fragment:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=59625#relPageId=57&search=%22Cairns_advised%2 2

Discussion by members of the HSCA forensic pathology panel: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=257&search=%22clearly_parietal%20 bone%22

Dr. Angel's report:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=239&search=%22upper_middle%20th ird%22

Dr. Angel's diagram of the Harper fragment:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=240&search=%22upper_middle%20th ird%22

HSCA conclusion on the Harper fragment: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=134&search=%22paper_cutouts%22

William Harper's letter to Howard Roffman:

http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/H%20Disk/Harper%20Jack%20C %20Dr/Item%2001.pdf

Louis Girdler's diagram: "Your Lying Eyes" – Josiah Thompson's Lonely Labyrinth; <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/pdf/LABYRINTH.pdf</u>

Itek Corporation analysis of the Zapruder Film:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=60448#relPageId=60&search=%22radiates_matter% 20in%20all%20directions%22

James DiEugenio changing the words of Dr. Gary Aguilar: DiEugenio, op. cit., page 150 in the Kindle edition.

It was parietal bone: "Anatomy of the 'Harper Fragment'" by Joseph N. Riley, Ph.D.; <u>http://www.kenrahn.com/Marsh/Jfk-conspiracy/harperfrag.html</u>

12. Did Dr. Burkley Cover Up the Medical Evidence? (Episode 3, 1:33)

Henry Hurt on Dr. Burkley: Reasonable Doubt, Holt, Rinehart and Winston, 1985, page 49; https://archive.org/details/reasonabledoubti00hurt/mode/2up?q=%22reasonable+doubt%22+henry+hu rt

ARRB on Dr. Burkley: https://sgp.fas.org/advisory/arrb98/part09.htm

Richard Sprague's memo: <u>https://www.history-</u> matters.com/archive/jfk/hsca/numbered_files/box_23/180-10086-10295/html/180-10086-10295_0002a.htm

Pat Speer on Michael Kurtz: https://www.patspeer.com/chapter-19d-lost-in-the-jungle-with-kurtz

Paul Hoch's speech from 1993: "Winnowing the Wheat and the Chaff"; <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/hoch.htm</u>

Paul Hoch's newsletter, Echoes of Conspiracy, May 31, 1987, Volume 9, #1: <u>https://archive.org/details/nsia-HochPaulCorrespondence/nsia-</u> <u>HochPaulCorrespondence/Hoch%20Paul%200941/page/n1/mode/1up?view=theater</u>

Best Evidence picture of Dr. Burkley: Best Evidence: Disguise and Deception in the Assassination of John F. Kennedy, David S. Lifton, Carroll & Graf, 1988, photograph is in section just before page 587; https://archive.org/details/bestevidencedisg0000lift/page/n635/mode/2up

Lifton quote on Burkley: Lifton, op. cit., page 401.

Paul Hoch on evaluating evidence: <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/hoch.htm</u>

Warren Commission Exhibit 1126: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1317#relPageId=123

Burkley's interview with the HSCA: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=600#relPageId=4&search=%22ARRB_MD%2019%22</u>

Dr. George Burkley's oral history interview for the JFK Library: https://www.jfklibrary.org/sites/default/files/archives/JFKOH/Burkley%2C%20George%20G/JFKOH-GGB-01/JFKOH-GGB-01-TR.pdf

Dr. George Burkley's specialty: <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/archive/local/1991/01/04/george-g-burkley-88-dies/9473823e-44d2-4e1f-bf01-9547ecf3fd17/</u>

Dr. George Burkley's affidavit for the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=145280#relPageId=434

Dr. Donald Miller's article mentioning friendship with one of Dr. Burkley's sons: https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/pursuing-truth-on-the-kennedyassassinations/

JFK's death certificate: <u>https://www.history-</u> matters.com/archive/jfk/arrb/master_med_set/md6/html/Image1.htm Dr. Miller on Boswell diagram: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2013/11/donald-w-miller-jr-md/jfk-thought-control-and-thought-crimes/</u>

JFK Autopsy Face-Sheet:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=98&search=%22autopsy_descriptive% 20sheet%22

JFK autopsy report:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62463#relPageId=90&search=%22situated_on%20th e%20upper%20right%20posterior%22

Quote from Dr Donald Miller on Burkley's observations: "Pursuing Truth on the Kennedy Assassinations"; https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/pursuing-truth-on-the-kennedyassassinations/

Dr. Donald Miller's accusation against the Warren Commission: Ibid.

"Miller went off the deep end": "If Not Oswald, Who Killed President Kennedy and Why," July 24, 2019; <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2019/07/donald-w-miller-jr-md/if-not-oswald-who-killed-president-kennedy-and-why/</u>

"Where does all this come from?": Ibid.

Miller goes even further: "Reflections on the Assassination of President John F. Kennedy, 50 Years Later," November 16, 2013; <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2013/11/donald-w-miller-jr-md/jfk-thought-control-and-thought-crimes/</u>

One of the books Miller recommends: Harvey and Lee: How the CIA framed Oswald, Quasar, 2003 ; https://archive.org/details/HarveyAndLeeByJohnArmstrong2003/mode/2up?q=%22harvey+and+Lee%2 2+armstrong; Dr. Donald Miller's quote on Armstrong - https://www.lewrockwell.com/2019/07/donaldw-miller-jr-md/if-not-oswald-who-killed-president-kennedy-and-why/

Miller buys into the two-Oswalds theory: "Reflections on the Assassination of President John F. Kennedy, 50 Years Later," November 16, 2013; <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2013/11/donald-w-miller-jr-md/jfk-thought-control-and-thought-crimes/</u>

Miller even believes that saying Oswald is innocent is considered a thought-crime: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2013/11/donald-w-miller-jr-md/jfk-thought-control-and-thought-crimes/</u>

Miller's belief that JFK Jr. was killed by a conspiracy: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-</u>miller-jr-md/pursuing-truth-on-the-kennedy-assassinations/

Dr. Donald Miller's writings for LewRockwell.com: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/author/donald-w-miller-jr-md/</u>

Some of his articles speak for themselves: Vaccines are dangerous:

<u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/vaccines-are-dangerous/</u>; Fluoride is poison: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/1970/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/fluoride-is-poison/</u>; Questioning HIV/AIDs: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2008/03/donald-w-miller-jr-md/questioning-hivaids/</u>; Flu shots: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2008/10/donald-w-miller-jr-md/dont-get-a-flu-shot-2/</u>; HIV is harmless: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2014/05/donald-w-miller-jr-md/hiv-is-harmless/</u>; RFK Jr. and the Covid coup: <u>https://www.lewrockwell.com/2022/01/donald-w-miller-jr-md/robert-f-kennedy-jr-tackles-the-covid-coup/</u>

Baseless charges of conspiracy theorists:

Clay Shaw's life was ruined by Jim Garrison: see *On the Trail of Delusion*, Fred Litwin, NorthernBlues Books, 2020. <u>www.onthetrailofdelusion.com</u>

Larry Crafard's marriage: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jim-garrison-names-the-grassy-knoll-gunman</u>

Kerry Thornley went off the deep end: Litwin, op. cit., page 192.

Insinuations about Ruth Paine: https://wtracyparnell.blogspot.com/search/label/The%20Assassination%20and%20Mrs.%20Paine

Carlos Bringuier: Dr. Carlos J. Bringuier, Crime Without Punishment: How Castro Assassinated President Kennedy and Got Away with It, (2014), pages 301 – 302; https://www.amazon.com/Crime-Without-Punishment-Assassinated-President/dp/1491843357/ref=sr_1_1?crid=112B1VSYYGXCH

Roger Craig: <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/craig.htm</u>

Article by John Titus: "Dr. Burkley and The Bullet": <u>https://www.covertbookreport.com/dr-burkley-and-the-bullet/</u>

DiEugenio posting about Burkley's family: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27466-jfk-</u>revisited-through-the-looking-glass/page/34/#comment-453604

James DiEugenio reference to Titus article at his website: <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-articles/bending-the-story-on-a-bent-bullet</u>

DiEugenio posting about Burkley and 'extra bullet': <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27105-</u> the-extra-bullet-at-bethesda/#comment-440779

DiEugenio posting about Burkley being a central character: https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27105-the-extra-bullet-at-bethesda/#comment-440821

Bill Baxley's famous reply: https://flashbak.com/kiss-my-ass-bill-baxleys-1976-letter-to-the-kkk-384536/

13. Was the Wound in the Back of JFK's Head One of Exit? (Episode 3, 6:22)

Audrey Bell's interview with the ARRB:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=715#relPageId=2&search=%22MD_184%22

Excerpt from a transcript from Bell's interview: I made transcripts from the tapes that are here - <u>https://history-matters.com/archive/jfk/arrb/medical_interviews/audio/ARRB_Bell.htm</u>

Audrey Bell's diagram for the ARRB:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=715#relPageId=6&search=%22MD_184%22

Bell's other diagram:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=715#relPageId=7&search=%22MD_184%22

Pat Speer on Audrey Bell: https://www.patspeer.com/chapter-18d-reason-to-believe

Dr. Jones oral history: We Were There: Revelations from the Dallas Doctors Who Attended JFK on November 22, 1963, Allen Childs, MD, Skyhorse, 2013, pages 30-31; <u>https://www.amazon.com/We-Were-There-Revelations-Attended/dp/1634502744</u>

Dr. Jenkins told Dennis Breo: Breo, op. cit., page 2805; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=748%23relPageId=38#relPageId=39

14. Was Cerebellum Extruding from JFK's Head Wound? (Episode 3, 6:52)

Drawing of the photograph of JFK's brain: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=140; https://www.maryferrell.org/archive/photos/HSCA-EXHIBITS/Photo hsca ex 302.jpg

Testimony of Dr. Carrico before the Warren Commission: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=35#relPageId=16

Bugliosi asking Carrico about cerebellum: Reclaiming History: The Assassination of President John F. Kennedy, W. W. Norton & Company, 2007, page 405.

Dr. Jenkins seeing cerebellum: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1134#relPageId=41&search=cerebellum

Dr. Jenkins going to the National Archives: https://www.jfk-assassination.net/cerebellum.htm

Gerald Posner talked to Dr. Jenkins: Cased Closed: Lee Harvey Oswald and the Assassination of JFK, Random House, 1993, page 311; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Case-Closed-Harvey-Oswald-Assassination/dp/0679418253/</u>

Dr. Perry quote about cerebellum: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=312

Gerald Posner also talked to Dr. Perry: Posner, op. cit., page 312.

Dr. Michael Baden explained to Gerald Posner: Posner, op. cit., page 309.

Dr. Paul Peters and the autopsy X-rays and photographs: <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/cerebellum.htm</u>

Dr. Jenkins on Dr. McClelland: Posner, op. cit., page 313.

Quote from Pat Speer: <u>https://www.patspeer.com/chapter17newerviewsonthesamescene</u>

Speer quotes Larry Sturdivan: Ibid; The JFK Myths: A Scientific Investigation of the Kennedy Assassination, Larry Sturdivan, Paragon House, 2005, page 209; <u>https://www.amazon.com/JFK-Myths-Scientific-Investigation-Assassination/dp/1557788472</u>

Here is how Larry Sturdivan sees the trajectory: Sturdivan, op. cit., page 210.

15. Is There a Problem with the Weight of JFK's Brain? (Episode 3, 10:08)

Excerpt from Bugliosi's book: Bugliosi, op. cit., Endnote 441.

Baden on the weight of JFK's brain: Ibid.

Supplementary Report of the autopsy: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62463#relPageId=94

Table on brain weights: Current Methods of Autopsy Practice, Jurgen Ludwig, M. D., W. B. Saunders Company, 1979, page 666.

Another source on the weights of brains: *The Human Brain in Figures and Tables: A Quantitative Handbook*, S. M. Blinkov and I. I. Glezer, Basic Books, 1968, page 3; <a href="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/details/humanbraininfigu0000blin?q="https://archive.org/det

Humes used a formalin concentration of 10%: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208753#relPageId=111</u>

Guy Banister's autopsy:

https://archive.org/details/GarrisonPapers/Garrison%20and%20Alcock/page/n20/mode/1up

16. Did the Conspirators Substitute JFK's Brain? (Episode 3, 12:16)

Kirschner's interview with the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=145280#relPageId=229

17. Did John Stringer Take Photographs of JFK's Brain? (Episode 3, 15:09)

Stringer interview with the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=749#relPageId=4

Stringer deposition before the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=798#relPageId=1

Excerpt from the document "Search for missing autopsy materials,": <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=600#relPageId=14</u>

Letter that Stringer sent to Purdy: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=343#relPageId=1

18. Did a White House Photographer Take Autopsy Photographs? (Episode 3, 17:08)

Robert Knudsen testimony before the HSCA: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=666#relPageId=1</u>

ARRB interviews with Knudsen's family: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=752#relPageId=1

Tape of the Knudsen family's interview with the ARRB: <u>https://history-</u> matters.com/archive/jfk/arrb/medical_interviews/audio/ARRB_KnudsenFamily_R1S1.mp3

List of attendees at JFK's autopsy: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=625#relPageId=3

HSCA authentication of JFK's autopsy X-rays and photographs: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=958#relPageId=231

Knudsen's family on his appearance at an inquiry in 1988: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=752#relPageId=5</u>

Dr. Randy Robertson called Douglas Horne: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=752#relPageId=6

ARRB interview with Joe O'Donnell: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=753#relPageId=5

Mrs. Knudsen calling associates of her husband: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=752#relPageId=7

Quote from John Stringer on Knudsen: John Thomas Stringer, Jr., *MEDPHOTO: Snapshots of Life in Peace & War with the U. S. Navy*, (Wishbone Creative Product Services, 2008), page 84; <u>https://www.lulu.com/shop/john-stringer/medphoto-snapshots-of-life-in-peace-war-with-the-us-navy/paperback/product-1pmmdw7.html?page=1&pageSize=4</u>

JFK: Destiny Betrayed once again ignored issues of memory: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/oliver-stone-pulls-the-wool-over-joe-rogan-s-eyes-part-two

19. Did Saundra Spencer Develop a Completely Different Set of Autopsy Photographs? (Episode 3, 19:30)

Saundra Spencer interview with the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=755#relPageId=2

Saundra Spencer deposition before the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=200943#relPageId=1

Autopsy film developed on November 27, 1963: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=653#relPageId=1

ARRB interview of Vince Madonia: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=754#relPageId=2

James Fox contact report with the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=655#relPageId=1 Vincent Bugliosi raised the possibility: Bugliosi, op. cit., Endnote 428.

20. Are There Any Missing Autopsy Photographs? (Episode 3, 20:59)

Stringer talking about offering suggestions: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208758#relPageId=165

Last page from inventory of autopsy materials: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=594#relPageId=11

Stringer asked about missing views: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208758#relPageId=143

Stringer asked about missing photographs: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208758#relPageId=153

Dr. Humes remembers two photographs: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208753#relPageId=100</u>

Dr. Humes asked about missing photographs: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208753#relPageId=198

Dr. Boswell was also asked about missing photographs: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=204574#relPageId=156</u>

"Even the orientation of the current photographs confused Dr. Humes": https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=788#relPageId=200

Bugliosi on chest photograph: Bugliosi, op. cit., Endnote 428.

Bugliosi noting that a missing photograph wouldn't change anything: Ibid.

21. Did Gerald Ford Change the Location of JFK's Back Wound? (Episode 3, 34:22)

JFK autopsy face-sheet: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=95#relPageId=232

Introductory section of the Warren Report: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=27

ARRB Press Release on Gerald Ford edits:

http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/F%20Disk/Ford%20Gerald%20R %20Warren%20Report%20Sugested%20Changes/Item%2001.pdf

Neck wounds discussed in a later section: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=111</u>

Author Jean Davison asked a good question: "Gerald Ford and the Single-Bullet Theory,"; <u>http://jfk-archives.blogspot.com/2010/06/gerald-ford-and-sbt.html</u>

Warren Commission Exhibit 903: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1135#relPageId=110

Robert Croft photo #3: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/archive/photos/HSCA-</u> EXHIBITS/Photo hsca ex 135.jpg; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81#relPageId=178&search=%22f-135%22

22. Did the Autopsy Pathologists have a Presupposed Conclusion? (Episode 3, 56:51)

Clinical summary of JFK's autopsy report: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1133#relPageId=1003</u>

Teletype on the assassination: https://dygtyjqp7pi0m.cloudfront.net/i/8185/9627464 1.jpg?v=8CCE5DF3637EDA0

Dr. Gary Aguilar's article: "How Five Investigations Into JFK's Medical/Autopsy Evidence Got it Wrong"; <u>https://www.history-</u> matters.com/essays/jfkmed/How5Investigations/How5InvestigationsGotItWrong_1a.htm

Dr. Pierre Finck's ARRB Deposition: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=787#relPageId=13

Quote from Dr. Humes: Breo, op. cit.; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=748#relPageId=34

Nick Nalli's review of Josiah Thompson's book, Last Second in Dallas: <u>http://jfkfiles.blogspot.com/2021/06/the-ghost-of-grassy-knoll-gunman.html</u>

Nick Nalli's important 2018 paper: "Gunshot Wound Dynamics model for John F. Kennedy Assassination," Heliyon, April 2018; <u>https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5934694/</u>

Physical Evidence

23. Did Lee Harvey Oswald Have an Alibi? (Episode 1, 49:32)

Warren Commission conclusions about Victoria Adams: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=178</u>

Styles told an interviewer: https://youtu.be/pkUa3NeTZYQ

Warren Commission testimony of Victoria Adams: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=35#relPageId=402

Sandra Styles said: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1317#relPageId=706

Vickie Adams on time from window to the top of the stairs: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=35#relPageId=402</u> Human memory is not like a video camera: "Memory Errors in Alibi Generation: How an Alibi Can Turn Against Us," Behavioral Sciences & the Law, Crozier, Strange and Loftus; https://escholarship.org/content/qt48p7n1zr/qt48p7n1zr.pdf?t=ooyl1x

Barry Ernest asked Adams: The Girl on the Stairs: The Search for a Missing Witness to the JFK Assassination, Pelican, 2018; page 251; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Girl-Stairs-Missing-Witness-Assassination/dp/1455624314/ref=sr 1 1?crid=4UAA27M4CFD0</u>

Sandra Styles told researcher Sean Murphy: https://groups.google.com/g/alt.assassination.jfk/c/3Dsk9bpdySI

Quote from Jerry Dealey: "The Ups and Downs of the TSBD – Aftermath."; <u>http://dealey.org/updown3.pdf</u>

Victoria Adams identifying Jack Ruby: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=35#relPageId=403

Adams telling Ernest about Jack Ruby: Ernest, op. cit., page 244 – 245.

Ernest on Adams' husband: Ernest, op. cit., page 139.

Barry Ernest on a supposed assassin leaving the sixth floor: <u>https://thegirlonthestairs.wordpress.com/2014/01/07/the-sixth-floor-escape/</u>

Sealing of the TSBD: JFK Assassination: Jerry T. Dealey, Shades from the Fence, 2022, page 260; https://www.amazon.com/JFK-Assassination-Jerry-T-Dealeyebook/dp/B09YZ36GXJ/ref=sr 1 1?crid=I585Q7MUSWZY

Jerry Dealey quote on the sealing of the TSBD: Email to Fred Litwin.

24. Did Marina Oswald Take the Backyard Photographs? (Episode 2, 38:40)

Three backyard photographs of Oswald: <u>http://www.famouspictures.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/05/CE-133-all.jpg</u>

Tom Brokaw interview of Marina Porter, August 1993: <u>https://youtu.be/swHZ0DxB8n8</u>

The HSCA showed the backyard photographs to Marina Porter: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81#relPageId=243</u>

The HSCA introduced another picture: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81#relPageId=245</u>

Marina Porter said Oswald used to practice with his rifle: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81#relPageId=235

25. Is There an Issue with the Strap and Sling Mounts on the Mannlicher-Carcano? (Episode 2, 39:16)

Warren Commission Exhibit 139: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1133#relPageId=536

Steve Roe has debunked this segment: <u>https://steveroeconsulting.wixsite.com/website/post/jfk-</u>revisited-again-caught-creating-false-mysteries

Waldman Exhibit 1: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1138#relPageId=716

Photos of ads in the American Rifleman magazine: Courtesy of David Von Pein's blog on the JFK assassination; <u>https://jfk-archives.blogspot.com/search?q=rifleman</u>

26. Were the Backyard Photographs Faked? (Episode 2, 40:41)

Excerpt of testimony from Guy Rose: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=41#relPageId=241

Here is a close-up of CE 133-A: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1134#relPageId=543;</u> https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1133#relPageId=534

Photo of 133-C: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=81#relPageId=250

Farid's 3-D study: "A 3-D Stability Analysis of Lee Harvey Oswald in the Backyard Photo," Pittala, Whiting & Farid;

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/54d8440ae4b0a80ddb2b9e1c/t/5702e6dcab48deec9808c314/1 459808039173/jdfsl15.pdf

The HSCA on fakery: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=958#relPageId=221;</u> The HSCA study on the backyard photographs was conducted by three experts from the Rochester Institute of Technology; <u>https://scholarworks.rit.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?article=1482&context=article</u>

27. Was Oswald's Palmprint on His Mannlicher-Carcano Rifle? (Episode 2, 42:06)

Steve Roe has debunked this allegation: <u>https://steveroeconsulting.wixsite.com/website/post/a-look-at-the-ifk-revisited-through-the-looking-glass-film-by-oliver-stone</u>

Sebastian Latona's testimony before the Warren Commission: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=34#relPageId=31

Warren Commission Exhibit 637: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1134#relPageId=316

28. Was there a Problem with the Chain of Custody of CE 399? (Episode 2, 44:36)

Steve Roe's article on CE 399: "A Single Photograph Disproves Oliver Stone's Conspiracy Claim, June 11 2022; <u>https://www.washingtondecoded.com/site/2022/06/roe3.html</u>

Tammi Long examines CE 399: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=203393#relPageId=7</u>

Dr. David Mantik admits Todd's initials are on CE 399: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/dr-david-mantik-admits-elmer-todd-s-initials-are-on-ce-399</u>

James DiEugenio demurred: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27827-new-photographic-proof-todds-initials-on-399/page/5/#comment-462064</u>

James DiEugenio admits Todd's initials are on CE 399: https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27895-steve-roe-consulting/#comment-463931

The allegation on the timing:

https://web.archive.org/web/20210425212917/http:/www.jfklancer.com/hunt/mystery.html

29. Did CE 399 Look like the Bullet Found at Parkland Hospital? (Episode 2, 47:56)

FBI Airtel: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=59607#relPageId=29

Tomlinson and Wright interviews with the FBI: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1140#relPageId=430</u>

Raymond Marcus spoke to Tomlinson: <u>http://jfk-archives.blogspot.com/2011/12/marcus-tomlinson-interview-7-25-66.html</u>

Tomlinson quoted in the Dallas Morning News: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-destiny-betrayed-misleads-on-ce399</u>

Conspiracy

30. Was Jack Ruby Signaled in the Dallas Police Department Basement? (Episode 2, 52:43)

Video of Jack Ruby shooting Oswald: https://youtu.be/r6PcVCqg3tg

Longer video of the Dallas police basement: <u>https://youtu.be/m5khMFFKslw</u>

Mark Lane testimony before the Jim Garrison grand jury: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1193#relPageId=57

James DiEugenio's analysis of the horns: James DiEugenio, The JFK Assassination: The Evidence Today, (Skyhorse, 2018), page 228; <u>https://www.amazon.com/JFK-Assassination-James-</u> <u>DiEugenio/dp/1510739831</u>

Bugliosi is quite specific and mentions who was doing the honking: Bugliosi, op. cit., pages 272 – 273.

31. Why Did Jack Ruby Kill Lee Harvey Oswald? (Episode 2, 55:07)

Full transcript of that video: <u>https://youtu.be/NiPl2DNwJJk</u>

Video shot during a break in court: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=57094#relPageId=28 Another clip of Ruby: https://youtu.be/TxfXNzbSFcQ

Warren Commission on Jack Ruby's polygraph test: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=839

Warren Commission biography of Jack Ruby: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=804

"Welcome Mr. Kennedy" ad in the Dallas Morning News: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1138#relPageId=746

Jack Ruby at his sister's apartment: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=372

Jack Ruby awakened his roommate George Senator: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1138#relPageId=459

Ruby called his friend Stanley Kaufman: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=371

Ruby shooting Oswald: <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r6PcVCqg3tg</u>

Ruby on killing Oswald to save a lot of people trouble: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=56994#relPageId=113

Ruby told Assistant District Attorney Bill Alexander, "Well, you guys couldn't do it. Someone had to do it. That son of a bitch killed my President": Posner, op. cit., page 399.

Ruby told his Rabbi: Garry Wills and Ovid Demaris, Jack Ruby: The Man Who Killed The Man Who Killed Kennedy, (The New American Library, 1968), page 85; https://archive.org/details/willsdemaris0000unse/page/84/mode/2up

Ruby's claim he kills Oswald to spare Jackie returning for a trial: <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/sorrow.htm</u>

Ruby became extremely paranoid: The Trial of Jack Ruby, John Kaplan and Jon R. Waltz, The Macmillan Company, 1965, pages 344 – 345; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Trial-Jack-Ruby-Courtroom-Strategies/dp/B000W3QB9E</u>

Ruby's impassioned plea to be taken to Washington: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=40#relPageId=220</u>

Jack Ruby's examination by Dr. Werner Tuteur: http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/R%20Disk/Ruby%20Jack%20Psyc hiatric/Item%2004.pdf

32. Was a Bullet Found in JFK's Limousine? (Episode 3, 26:05)

James Young wrote Gerald Ford: <u>https://aarclibrary.org/white-house-physician-autopsy-eyewitness-guestions-president-ford-about-missing-bullet/</u>

Young sat down for an oral history project: <u>https://whowhatwhy.org/politics/government-</u> <u>integrity/navy-doctor-bullet-found-jfks-limousine-never-reported/</u>; see page 51 of his manuscript.

Warren Commission Document 80: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10482#relPageId=1

The FBI analysis: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=57697#relPageId=176

Warren Commission Exhibit 569:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1134#relPageId=283

Aguilar, DeSalles and Simpich report rebutting Dr. Robertson's review: <u>https://aarclibrary.org/rebuttal-summary-of-robertsons-salient-mistakes/</u>

Mills and Paterni identified fragments Q2 and Q3: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=11653#relPageId=5</u>

Excerpt of Robert Frazier testimony: <u>https://www.history-</u> matters.com/archive/jfk/wc/wcvols/wh5/html/WC_Vol5_0039a.htm

33. Was There a Hole in the Windshield of JFK's Limousine? (Episode 3, 27:49)

Aguilar, DeSalles and Simpich on flares: <u>https://aarclibrary.org/rebuttal-summary-of-robertsons-salient-mistakes/</u>

As for the flare in frame 329: <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-reviews/a-review-of-last-second-in-dallas-by-josiah-thompson</u>

Josiah Thompson believes that the flare substantiates his theory: Josiah Thompson, Last Second in Dallas, (University Press of Kansas, 2021), page 234; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Last-Second-Dallas-Josiah-Thompson/dp/0700630082/ref=sr 1 1?crid=2GEUJEGRMXZJO</u>

Quote on the "the progressive movement of the reflected sunlight on the curve of the windshield.": "Your Lying Eyes' – Josiah Thompson's Lonely Labyrinth" by Louis Girdler, page 78; <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/pdf/LABYRINTH.pdf</u>

Team of five FBI agents examining the limousine: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10482

At about 10 PM, Chief Mills and Martinell: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10482#relPageId=3

A team of FBI agents thoroughly examined the car: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=40#relPageId=81

Warren Commission Exhibit 350: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1133#relPageId=970

Warren Commission Exhibit 349: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1133#relPageId=969 *Robert Frazier was asked about the windshield*: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=40#relPageId=78

Memo written by F. Vaughn Ferguson: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1461#relPageId=53</u>

In March 1964, the windshield was further examined: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=11293#relPageId=312

The HSCA Firearms Panel on the windshield: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=378

Six witnesses who said they saw a hole in the windshield: https://insidethearrb.livejournal.com/7512.html

Here is what Ellis told author Larry Sneed: Larry Sneed, No More Silence: An Oral History of the Assassination of President Kennedy, (Three Forks, 1998), page 147; <u>https://www.amazon.com/No-More-Silence-Assassination-President/dp/1574411489/ref=sr 1 1?crid=ONTFBIVHP8XU</u>

Richard Dudman in The New Republic: "Commentary of an Eyewitness"; <u>http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/M%20Disk/Minnis%20Jack%20S</u> taughton%20Lynn/Item%2001.pdf

Quote from George Whitaker: https://insidethearrb.livejournal.com/7512.html

The only problem was that the car was still in Washington: "In Broad Daylight: The JFK Presidential Limousine SS-100-X and the Crime of the Century," Pamela Brown; <u>http://ss100x.com/</u>

Evalea Glanges on the windshield: https://youtu.be/3TisPzyrM-0

Report from Charles Taylor, Jr.: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10482#relPageId=14</u>

Church Committee on Taylor allegation: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1464#relPageId=109</u>

The Committee staff interviewed Taylor: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1464#relPageId=111</u>

Charles Taylor affidavit: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-destiny-betrayed-misleads-on-supposed-extra-bullet-part-two</u>

Bullet hole would have looked like this: <u>https://www.pinterest.ca/pin/342766221639504453/</u>

The windshield is still in existence: https://catalog.archives.gov/id/305143

Douglas Horne notes: https://insidethearrb.livejournal.com/7512.html

To Douglas Horne, this is all part and parcel of a series of altered evidence: Ibid.

Oliver Stone on the alteration of the Zapruder Film: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/oliver-</u><u>stone-claims-the-zapruder-film-was-altered</u>

34. Did Gerald Ford Tell French President Valéry Giscard D'Estaing that There was a Conspiracy? (Episode 3, 34:45)

Giscard supposedly told the story in 2013 when he was 87 years old: <u>https://www.leparisien.fr/week-end/vge-raconte-jfk-21-11-2013-3336729.php</u>

Even Jefferson Morley finds it hard to believe: <u>https://jfkfacts.org/president-ford-spoke-jfk-plot-says-former-french-president/</u>

It wasn't the only story: <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/obituaries/valery-giscard-destaing-dead/2020/12/02/62511218-34ec-11eb-8d38-6aea1adb3839_story.html</u>

James DiEugenio's review of my book: <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-articles/litwin-and-the-warren-report</u>

Summers' quote about Byars: Official and Confidential: The Secret Life of J. Edgar Hoover, Anthony Summers, G. P. Putnam's Sons, 1993, page 330; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Official-Confidential-Secret-Edgar-Hoover-ebook/dp/B006OG53X8</u>

DiEugenio also tells a whopper of a story about Clay Shaw: <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-reviews/fred-litwin-on-the-trail-of-delusion-part-two</u>

35. Was General Curtis LeMay Ordered to Fly to Andrews Air Force Base? (Episode 3, 54:07)

Transcript of Air Force 1 Tape by Douglas P. Horne: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=146531#relPageId=20</u>

Holmes logbook: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/4250-jfk-lancer-conference/page/5/#comment-46191</u>

Dialog between Behn and Clifton: The Kennedy Assassination Tapes: The White House conversations of Lyndon B. Johnson regarding the assassination, the Warren Commission and the aftermath, Max Holland, Alfred A. Knopf, 2004, page 34.

After Action Report:

http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/K%20Disk/Kennedy%20John%20 F%20Funeral/Item%2001.pdf

Here is an excerpt from the Military District of Washington After Action Report: Ibid.

Oral history transcript, Curtis LeMay: <u>https://discoverlbj.org/item/oh-lemayc-19710628-1-76-30</u>

Curtis LeMay expense report for November 1963: <u>https://downloads.paperlessarchives.com/p/general-</u>curtis-lemay-personnel-files-defense-department-reports-monographs/

Larry Haapanen spoke to Air Force Colonel Aaron Burleson in 2001: E-mail to Fred Litwin from Larry Haapanen.

Quote about Aaron Burleson: Lawton Constitution from June 26, 1974, which discussed retirement ceremonies for Aaron Burleson, commander of the 443rd Air Force Group.

A more nuanced view of General Curtis LeMay: <u>https://www.historyonthenet.com/dr-strangeloves-real-life-air-force-general-curtis-lemay</u>; excerpt from Warren Kozak's *Curtis LeMay: Strategist and Tactician*; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Curtis-LeMay-Strategist-Tactician-Generals/dp/1621572994</u>

According to Carl Kaysen: Oral History Interview, 7/11/1966; <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/asset-viewer/archives/JFKOH/Kaysen%2C%20Carl/JFKOH-CK-01/JFKOH-CK-01</u>

James DiEugenio quote about LeMay: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27466-jfk-revisited-through-the-looking-glass/page/40/#comment-455341</u>

36. Did General Curtis LeMay Attend JFK's Autopsy? (Episode 3, 56:29)

Douglas Horne on 'Deep Throat' and LeMay: Inside the Assassination Records Review Board, Volume V, 2009, page 1784.

Horne ultimately dismissed 'Deep Throat': Ibid, page 1778.

O'Connor's interview by William Matson Law: In the Eye of History: Disclosures in the JFK Assassination Medical Evidence, William Matson Law, (Trine Day, page 195); <u>https://www.amazon.com/Eye-History-Disclosures-Assassination-Evidence/dp/0965658287</u>

O'Connor told a similar story to James DiEugenio in 1991: James DiEugenio, Destiny Betrayed: JFK, Cuba, and the Garrison Case, (Skyhorse, 2012), page 302; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Destiny-Betrayed-Cuba-Garrison-Case/dp/1620870568/ref=sr 1 1?crid=KNHIVZOFBEY0</u>

O'Connor's story to Douglas Horne: Inside the Assassination Records Review Board, Volume II, page 487.

Harrison Livingstone on his press conference: http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/A%20Disk/Assassination%20Info rmation%20Center/Item%2008.pdf

O'Connor in the Dealey Plaza Echo:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=16255#relPageId=49

Bill Kelly's anecdote: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/10724-curtis-lemay-and-john-f-kennedy/page/5/#comment-165361</u>

Sibert and O'Neill's FBI report listing attendees at the autopsy: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=625#relPageId=3

Law's interview of Francis O'Neill: Law, op. cit., page 302 of Kindle edition.

HSCA list of attendees at the autopsy: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=82#relPageId=18

Dr. Humes on whether LeMay was at the autopsy: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=208753#relPageId=67</u>

Dr. Boswell on whether LeMay was at the autopsy: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=204574#relPageId=33 O'Connor's first interview with the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=328#relPageId=1

Sibert and O'Neill FBI report says Kennedy was wrapped in a sheet: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=625#relPageId=4

Humes also took exception: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=603#relPageId=6

O'Connor also told the HSCA that Kennedy's brain was gone: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=328#relPageId=3

Bugliosi spoke to Stringer: Bugliosi, op. cit., page 1,069.

O'Connor's difficult moments: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=328#relPageId=8

Harrison Livingstone interview of O'Connor: High Treason 2, Harrison Livingstone, Carroll & Graf, 1992, pages 268 – 269;

https://archive.org/details/hightreason2grea0000livi/page/268/mode/2up?q=%22soaked+with+blood% 22

Livingstone tried to get O'Connor to recant: Livingstone, op. cit., page 272

David Lifton does not believe LeMay was at the autopsy: https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/28105-why-did-jfk-make-curtis-lemay-a-joint-chief-andkeep-him/#comment-470728

Lifton warned about some interviews of O'Connor: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/7502-</u> paul-kelly-oconnor/page/2/#comment-284551

37. Was Lee Harvey Oswald a Fake Defector? (Episode 4, 1:37)

Church Committee, Book V: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1161#relPageId=1&tab=toc

Quote about Otepka being the leading expert on Communist subversion in the State Department: "McCarthyite in Camelot: The "Loss" of Cuba, Homophobia, and the Otto Otepka Scandal in the Kennedy State Department," Eric Paul Roorda, *Diplomatic History*, September 2007; https://academic.oup.com/dh/article-abstract/31/4/723/353786

After the 1954 election, Otepka started a comprehensive review of State Department employees: Roorda, op. cit.

Quote about SISS hearings: Ibid.

Quote about Otepka's supervisor: Ibid.

Quote that Otepka's activities had even troubled John Foster Dulles: Ibid.

Quote about Otepka's 1,750,000 words of testimony before the SISS: Ibid.

Otepka met privately with SISS staff: Ibid.

Rusk told the SISS that "Otepka worked for the wrong boss.": Ibid.

Otepka memo to Gatewood: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=98432#relPageId=2

Hugh Cumming wrote to Bissell:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=110345#relPageId=2

Bissell reply to Cumming: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=5537#relPageId=43

Bannerman "told his staff to support Counterintelligence Staff (CI).", John Newman, Oswald and the CIA: The Documented Truth About the Unknown Relationship Between the U.S. Government and the Alleged Killer of JFK, (Skyhorse, 2008), page 171; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Oswald-CIA-Documented-Relationship-Government/dp/1602392536/ref=sr_1_1?crid=3II7QXAAEHPT5</u>

The allegation that Angleton "instructed that there be no research done on Oswald": Newman, op. cit., page 172.

Excerpt from the memo that Newman references: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=40133#relPageId=2

Bissell then sent a detailed reply to Cumming: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=5537#relPageId=44

Here is what he sent on Lee Henry [sic] Oswald: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=5537#relPageId=46</u>

Henry Hurt on Otepka: Henry Hurt, op. cit., page 245; https://archive.org/details/reasonabledoubti00hurt/page/244/mode/2up

Quote from William Gill: William Gill, *The Ordeal of Otto Otepka*, (Arlington House, 1970), page 324; <u>https://archive.org/details/ordealofottootep00gill/page/324/mode/2up</u>

Gill quote on what make Otepka suspicious: Ibid.

Gill elaborates on what Otepka would have studied: Gill, op. cit., page 326.

One of Hurt's other sources is Anthony Summers' book: Anthony Summers, The Kennedy Conspiracy, (Warner Books, 1992), page 118;

https://archive.org/details/kennedyconspirac0000summ/page/230/mode/2up

Summers' source is Bernard Fensterwald's 1977 book: Bernard Fensterwald, Jr., Assassination of JFK by Coincidence or Conspiracy? (Zebra Books, 1977), page 231; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Assassination-Coincidence-Investigate-Assassinations-Fensterwald/dp/B0011BPB1A</u>

Quote from Jim Hougan: Spooks: Jim Hougan, The Haunting of America – The Private Use of Secret Agents, (William Morrow and Company, 1978), page 371; https://archive.org/details/spookshauntingof0000houg/page/370/mode/2up

Hougan interviewed Otepka in 1977: Ibid.

1978 interview of Otepka by the HSCA:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/18zS6bOY8IPHkEwkmPaPDjgk6GQ7SLWHT; Courtesy of the Malcolm Blunt Archives.

The best source might be Peter Dale Scott who interviewed Otepka in 1978: Peter Dale Scott, Dallas '63: The First Deep State Revolt Against the White House, (Open Road, 2015), page 153; https://archive.org/details/dallas-63-the-first-deep-stat-peter-dalescott_20210214/page/n153/mode/2up

Scott elaborated in his book: Peter Dale Scott, *Oswald, Mexico, And Deep Politics*, (Skyhorse, 2013); https://books.google.ca/books?id=zS51EAAAQBAJ&pg=PT29&dq=%22Otepka+was+not+alone+in+his+s uspicions.%22&hl=en&newbks=1&newbks_redir=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiy6O7D5_b6AhW2GFkFHVP1C 7IQ6AF6BAgHEAI

In the early 1970s, researcher Fred Newcomb corresponded with Otepka who then sent him several documents: Courtesy of Larry Haapanen.

Otepka confirmed all of this in a letter to the reporters: Letter dated March 18, 1993 from Otto Otepka to Joe Rosenbloom III, Staff Reporter for Frontline; Papers of Gus Russo at Baylor University; https://www.baylor.edu/library/index.php?id=974847

I should add that Mr. Otepka was pretty dismissive of conspiracy theorists: Ibid.

38. Was Lee Harvey Oswald Paid by the CIA? (Episode 4, 7:51)

Steve Roe has uncovered evidence: <u>https://steveroeconsulting.wixsite.com/website/post/oliver-stone-s-jfk-destiny-betrayed-film-never-checked-the-facts</u>

FBI report from December 1963: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=95676#relPageId=65

Oswald upon release from the USMC was paid in cash: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10487#relPageId=66</u>

This excerpt from the USMC pay records: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1142#relPageId=746</u>

You can see the withholding: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1142#relPageId=761</u>

Oswald's 1040 tax return for 1959: https://web.archive.org/web/20001208105400/http://www.redacted.com/lhotax5_1.htm

His form was indeed filed by Marguerite Oswald: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=57755#relPageId=132</u>

And even Douglas Horne admits: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=201077#relPageId=13 *Warren Commission Document 353a*: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10754#relPageId=3

Horne knew about this when he worked at the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=201077#relPageId=13

Quote from Douglas Horne about the possibility of a mistake: Interview with Douglas Horne in *JFK Revisited*, op. cit., page 361 in the Kindle version.

James DiEugenio has made a big deal out of Oswald's earnings: https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27466-jfk-revisited-through-the-lookingglass/page/26/#comment-452351

It is true that when he saw the raw SSA data (after learning that CD 353a was public) he was "severely cautioned" that disclosure of information not found elsewhere "would be a felony.": https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=201077#relPageId=6

39. Was There a Plot Against JFK in Chicago? (Episode 4, 22:03)

The source for this allegation comes from an article by Edwin Black from 1975: http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/V%20Disk/Vallee%20Thomas%2 OArthur/Item%2005.pdf

Bolden's interview with the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=197033#relPageId=9

Interview with former Secret Service agent Gary McLeod: <u>https://aarclibrary.org/joe-backes-arrb-summaries-page-13-2/</u>

The HSCA conclusion on the supposed plot in Chicago: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=261

1967 Mark Lane Press Conference: "Jim Garrison's Probe Moves to Springfield," Springfield News, December 6, 1967; the full text of this article is in this blog post: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/paul-bleau-and-the-supposed-chicago-plot-against-jfk</u>

1968 interview by Bud Fensterwald: "Memorandum of Conversation This Date with Abraham Bolden, dated March 29, 1969; Papers of Dick Russell, Baylor University; https://www.baylor.edu/doc.php/310506.pdf

1975 article by Edwin Black: Black, op. cit.

1978 interview by the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=197033#relPageId=4

2008 Bolden book: Abraham Bolden, The Echo from Dealey Plaza: The true story of the first African American on the White House Secret Service detail and his quest for justice after the assassination of JFK, (Harmony Books, 2008), pages 55 – 56; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Echo-Dealey-Plaza-American-assassination/dp/0307382028</u> Excerpt from Bolden interview with Bud Fensterwald: op. cit.

In December 1967, Jim Garrison indicted Edgar Eugene Bradley: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jim-garrison-finds-another-jfk-assassination-conspirator;</u> https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/edgar-eugene-bradley-another-garrison-victim

Garrison also believed that Manuel Garcia Gonzalez was one of the gunmen on the grassy knoll: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/was-the-quick-article-about-a-homosexual-conspiracy-written-by-jim-garrison-part-two</u>

In late October 1963, a landlady found a collage of newspaper clippings: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=261;</u> <u>https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1l3dELXnpREfvb2K6sy2xfUGigJT9vaBb</u>

Document on Vallee's mental health: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10521#relPageId=4

Vallee's Secret Service Protective Research file: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=196747#relPageId=173</u>

Quote from James DiEugenio on Bolden trying to contact the Warren Commission: The JFK Assassination, op. cit., page 275.

The Warren Commission asked the FBI to interview Abraham Bolden: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=11393#relPageId=2

Rumors right after the assassination: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=57766#relPageId=119

Fanning might have gotten it from:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10488#relPageId=489

40. Was Lee Harvey Oswald Placed in Dallas? (Episode 4, 24:22)

A trip to Texas was first broached: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=52

Excerpt from Roy Truly's testimony before the Warren Commission: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=39#relPageId=245

The HSCA added this: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=83#relPageId=520

41. Was There a Plot to Assassinate JFK in Tampa? (Episode 4, 25:06)

Gilberto Lopez in Lamar Waldron's 2005 book: Lamar Waldron with Thom Hartmann, *Ultimate Sacrifice: John and Robert Kennedy, the Plan for a Coup in Cuba, and the Murder of JFK*, (Carroll & Graf, 2005), pages 254 - 259, 500 - 504, 698 – 703;

https://archive.org/details/ultimatesacrific0000wald_u6h2/mode/2up?q=%22ultimate+sacrifice%22+wa Idron *Gerald Blaine's book: The Kennedy Detail: JFK's Secret Service Agents Break Their Silence*, Gerald Blaine with Lisa McCubbin, Gallery Books, 2010; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Kennedy-Detail-Secret-Service-Silence/dp/1439192995/ref=sr_1_1?crid=3DEGS05Y07CZZ</u>

Flash Card on Mr. Gainey: Blaine, op. cit., page 60 in the Kindle edition.

The other threat was from John William Warrington: Blaine, op. cit., page 61.

Lamar Waldron interviewed Tampa Police Chief Mullins: Waldron, op. cit., page 710.

Mullins said he depended on hotel staff: Ibid.

Waldron's claim that the Floridan Hotel was a better vantage point than the Texas School Book Depository: Ibid.

CIA biographical sketch of Gilberto Lopez: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=5003

CIA interest in Gilberto Policarpo Lopez: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=7516#relPageId=23

In March 1964, a source told the CIA that Lopes [sic] : https://www.archives.gov/files/research/jfk/releases/2018/180-10142-10406.pdf

Here is that message: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=49999#relPageId=2

The Church Committee discussed this lead: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1161#relPageId=69

But the Church Committee was wrong: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/was-gilberto-policarpo-lopez-an-assassin-or-a-patsy; V.T. Lee's letter to Oswald: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1137#relPageId=534

The Church Committee on Lopez's travel: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1161#relPageId=67</u>

The HSCA staff noted that the IG found numerous errors: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=31936#relPageId=12</u>

The HSCA found that the failure of the CIA to tell the Warren Commission was 'egregious': <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=150</u>

The CIA disagreed with that conclusion: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=26039#relPageId=18</u>

An HSCA memo also came up with a reason why the lead was withheld from the Warren Commission: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=108884#relPageId=9

The HSCA concluded: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=151

Two FBI reports on Lopez that were forwarded to the Warren Commission: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10672#relPageId=755;</u> https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10552 *He traveled on a cargo flight*: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=5190#relPageId=42;</u> see also <u>https://www.archives.gov/files/research/jfk/releases/2022/104-10213-10011.pdf</u>

Perhaps he was wearing sunglasses to deal with his epilepsy: https://eyewearinsight.com/links/How Tinted Lenses Can Help People With Epilepsy

Waldron's eighteen parallels between Lopez and Oswald: Waldron, op. cit., page 502.

This is the kind of propinquity that perhaps Jim Garrison would appreciate: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/garrison-s-weird-investigative-technique-the-theory-ofpropinquity; https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/garrison-s-weird-investigative-techniquepropinquity-part-two

Bleau's several other alternative 'patsies': "The Three Failed Plots to Kill JFK," <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-articles/the-three-failed-plots-to-kill-jfk-part-2</u>

New Orleans

What Ever Happened to Jim Garrison?

Clay Shaw was only a domestic contact of the CIA: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/was-</u> <u>clay-shaw-a-contract-agent-for-the-cia</u>

Garrison told journalists about a homosexual conspiracy:

- Hugh Aynesworth: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-a-homosexual-conspiracy-kill-jfk</u>
- James Phelan: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-a-homosexual-conspiracy-kill-jfk
- Jack Anderson: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/james-phelan-and-mark-lane-discuss-garrison-s-homosexual-conspiracy</u>; see page 78 of On The Trail of Delusion, op. cit.
- Jerrold Footlick: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jim-garrison-does-it-again-claims-oswald-and-ruby-were-homosexuals</u>
- *Merriman Smith*: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/merriman-smith-on-jim-garrison-and-the-saga-of-david-lewis-part-one</u>
- Art Kevin: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/art-kevin-looks-back-at-the-garrison-investigation</u>
- Lawrence Schiller: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/was-the-quick-article-about-a-homosexual-conspiracy-written-by-jim-garrison-part-three</u>
- Max Lerner: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/garrison-mentions-a-homosexual-plot-</u> <u>to-yet-another-journalist</u>
- Don't miss my multi-part post on Quick magazine which published a first-person article in 1968, supposedly written by Jim Garrison, about the homosexual conspiracy that killed JFK; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/blog/tags/quick-magazine</u>

The infamous Sciambra memorandum being read out in court: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1275#relPageId=109 *Oliver Stone claiming it was worth the sacrifice of one man*: "The Shooting of JFK," Robert Sam Anson, *Esquire*, November 1991; <u>https://classic.esquire.com/article/1991/11/1/the-shooting-of-jfk;</u> <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/i-ve-been-blocked-by-oliver-stone</u>

Judge Christenberry's ruling about Jim Garrison's case: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/the-</u> christenberry-decision

The Advocate ran a huge feature on Oliver Stone and Jim Garrison: "JFK – A New Low for Hollywood: Oliver Stone's Film is Fueled by Jim Garrison's Homophobia," David Ehrenstein, *The Advocate*, January 14, 1992, and "JFK is more offensive than Basic Instinct could dare to be," David Ehrenstein, same issue of *The Advocate*; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/is-oliver-stone-s-film-jfk-homophobic</u>

Oliver Stone sat down for an interview with The Advocate: <u>https://archive.org/details/jfkbookoffilmdoc0000ston/page/512/mode/2up</u>

Quote from Rosemary James about Jim Garrison: "Stone's plans for Garrison movie are offensive," Rosemary James, New Orleans Times-Picayune, June 20, 1991; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/a-new-orleans-look-at-oliver-stone-s-jfk</u>

Washington Post on Garrison's case: "The Carnival Ought To Be Over," *Washington Post*, March 4, 1969; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/washington-post-editorial-on-the-acquittal-of-clay-shaw</u>

Jed Horne told The Advocate: Ehrenstein in The Advocate, op. cit.

42. Was David Ferrie a Trainer and a Pilot for the CIA? (Episode 4, 10:14)

Very little evidence that David Ferrie knew Lee Harvey Oswald: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-david-ferrie-know-lee-harvey-oswald

James DiEugenio inferred that Ferrie was involved in Operation Mongoose: Destiny Betrayed, op. cit., page 115 in the Kindle edition; "When Operation Mongoose began, Ferrie let it slip that he was a part of "Operation Mosquito." Clearly a miscommunication ..."

December 1967 statement of Herbert Wagner: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-herbert-</u>wagner-see-shaw-and-ferrie-together

James DiEugenio on Eladio del Valle: Destiny Betrayed, op. cit., page 85.

The source for the del Valle claim: "Was Eladio del Valle David Ferrie's Paymaster?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/was-eladio-del-valle-david-ferrie-s-paymaster</u>; the complete article from *The National Enquirer* is in this post.

Ferrie was asked about flying to Cuba: "David Ferrie Talks to Garrison's Assistant District Attorney,"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/david-ferrie-talks-to-garrison-s-assistant-district-attorneys</u>

Stephen Roy (aka Blackburst) on Ferrie flying to Cuba: https://www.jfk-online.com/dbdfbackfile.html

Here is an excerpt of a memo that Stephen Burton sent to Jim Garrison: "Interview of Al Cheramie," memo from Steven J. Burton to Jim Garrison, retrieved from NARA.

Al Landry's story: "Interview with Al Landry, March 23, 1967," memo from Andrew J. Sciambra to Jim Garrison, dated March 28, 1967; retrieved from NARA.

David Ferrie's autopsy report: https://www.jfk-assassination.net/ferrie_autopsy.htm

Interview of John Irion: Statement of John Irion, memo dated January 30, 1967; retrieved from the papers of Richard Billing, Georgetown University.

Quote from Stephen Roy's unpublished manuscript: Perfect Villain: David Ferrie and the JFK Mystery.

CIA memo about David Ferrie: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=9532#relPageId=8

Stephen Roy summed up the evidence about David Ferrie and the CIA: <u>https://www.jfk-online.com/dbdfciaposts.html</u>

43. Why Does JFK: Destiny Betrayed Show Fake Oswald Handbills? (Episode 4, 10:55)

There is no evidence that Oswald had an office at 544 Camp Street: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-misleads-on-guy-banister

The HSCA on the Cuban Revolutionary Council: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1212#relPageId=65

Sam Newman on the CRC at 544 Camp Street: Statement of Sam Newman, January 24, 1967; retrieved from the papers of Richard Billings, Georgetown University.

Sam Newman had no recollection of ever seeing Oswald: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62271#relPageId=122

Oswald ordered 1,000 handbills: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10407#relPageId=392

Limited stock of Corliss Lamont pamphlets: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1137#relPageId=531</u>

When Oswald was arrested in August 1963, the handbill that was confiscated by the police did not have the 544 Camp Street address: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=10490#relPageId=602

Here are two real Oswald handbills: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1142#relPageId=484

A Corliss Lamont pamphlet with the 544 Camp Street stamp: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1142#relPageId=819

Robert Groden's book: Robert Groden, *The Killing of a President*, (Bloomsbury, 1993), page 141; https://www.amazon.com/Killing-President-Complete-Photographic-Assassinatio/dp/B00422A3N6/ref=sr_1_9?crid=3QTNCA4I01B55

Gus Russo published a similar handbill: Gus Russo, *Live by the Sword: The Secret War Against Castro and the Death of JFK*, (Bancroft Press, 1998). There is a picture of the handbill in the photograph section. Gus Russo also sent me via email a photograph of the handbill;

https://archive.org/details/livebyswordsecre00russ/page/n339/mode/1up

Oliver Stone combined four real people into his composite character Willie O'Keefe: <u>https://www.jfk-online.com/jfk100okeefe.html</u>

Screenshot from JFK with a fake handbill: <u>https://getyarn.io/yarn-clip/42b93325-b9ed-4820-ac92-</u>f635df815029

DiEugenio also used a fake handbill in a PowerPoint presentation: <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/images/pdf/FBI-JFK-Garrison-2019.pdf</u>

Quote from the film JFK regarding Banister and Oswald: *JFK: The Documented Screenplay*, Oliver Stone & Zachary Sklar, Applause Books, 1992, pages 33 – 34.

Judyth Vary Baker's book: Me & Lee: How I came to know, love and lose Lee Harvey Oswald, Judyth Vary Baker, (Trine Day, 2010), page 435;

https://archive.org/details/meleehowicametok0000bake/page/434/mode/1up

James DiEugenio on the fake handbills: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/28163-exposing-the-</u> <u>fpcc-part-3/page/5/#comment-472722</u>

The Historic New Orleans Collections does have a flyer: <u>https://www.hnoc.org/sites/default/files/quarterly/Quarterly_1986_15_Spring.pdf</u>

New Orleans Historical, a web platform that shares stories about New Orleans, did have a story on its website about the Newman building which relied on the fake flyer:

<u>https://neworleanshistorical.org/items/show/1470</u> (the article no longer exists), you can still see the article here:

https://web.archive.org/web/20210301122934/https://neworleanshistorical.org/items/show/1470

John Newman suggested an explanation for the absence of handbills with the 544 Camp Street address from the official record in JFK: Destiny Betrayed: (12:28 in episode 4); JFK Revisited, op. cit., page 228 in the Kindle edition.

Here is one page from that document: Courtesy of the Malcolm Blunt Archive https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ug6Xa5ZHWXJgmEMsyiKATc2c-h6We8h5/view

Paul Hoch found this message as it was actually sent: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=62271#relPageId=121

44. Did Guy Banister Give Oswald an Office at 544 Camp Street? (Episode 4, 10:55)

Joseph Newbrough was interviewed for PBS Frontline:

https://www.pbs.org/wgbh/pages/frontline/shows/oswald/etc/script.html; for more on Newbrough: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-david-ferrie-speak-to-clay-shaw-on-the-telephone<u>from-guy-banister-s-office</u>; Sam Newman interview with the HSCA on the Newman building: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=49346#relPageId=233</u>

Delphine Roberts interview with Garrison's office: "Did Delphine Roberts see Oswald in Banister's Office?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-delphine-roberts-see-oswald-in-banister-s-office</u>

HSCA interview with Delphine Roberts on August 27, 1978: Courtesy of the Malcolm Blunt Archives - <u>https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RRdo1nyiRIN61r1Aaitogy9E3tMdhjXA/view?usp=sharing</u>

HSCA interview with Delphine Roberts on July 6, 1978: <u>https://digitalcollections-</u> baylor.quartexcollections.com/Documents/Detail/new-orleans-witnesses-delphineroberts/707611?item=707612

Sam Newman interview with the FBI: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=47745#relPageId=57

Sam Newman interview with the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1212#relPageId=128

The HSCA noted Roberts' testimony and wrote: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=176

Jack Martin was a crackpot who had no credibility: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-</u> david-ferrie-introduce-jack-martin-to-lee-harvey-oswald-in-banister-s-office; other examples:

- Jack Martin told the HSCA that Jim Garrison was framed by John Dean, of Watergate fame: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-john-dean-frame-jim-garrison;</u>
- Jim Garrison interviewed Jack Martin on December 14, 1966: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/exclusive-jim-garrison-talks-to-jack-martin;</u>
- *Here is the YouTube link to that conversation*: <u>https://youtu.be/aAjR3e2iilc</u>

Jack Martin did not convince the HSCA: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1212#relPageId=134

The HSCA also agreed: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=1212#relPageId=135

45. Was Clay Shaw a "Contract Agent" for the CIA? (Episode 4, 13:22)

Quote from Joan Mellen: A Farewell to Justice: Jim Garrison, JFK's Assassination, and the Case That Should Have Changed History, (Skyhorse, 2013), page 388; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Farewell-Justice-Garrison-Assassination-Changed/dp/1597970484/ref=sr 1 1?crid=2HIN95YW7Y6H2</u>

Here is an excerpt of that document: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=7302#relPageId=3

1955 document that refers to Shaw as a 'valued source': https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=67724#relPageId=2 This 1955 document is indeed in the segregated collection: https://www.maryferrell.org/php/showlist.php?docset=1093

An overlapping set of documents: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/php/showlist.php?docset=1092</u>

Records relating to Gilberto Alvarado: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=7302#relPageId=9

A different page in the 1992 document: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=7302#relPageId=12

Elena Garro de Paz claimed to have seen Oswald: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=153

On the night before the assassination: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=764

Oswald was only in Mexico City from September 26, 1963 to October 3, 1963: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=946#relPageId=323</u>

Max Holland spoke with McDonald who told him: <u>https://jfkfacts.org/how-does-new-orleans-figure-in-the-jfk-story/</u>

A document dated 16 October 1967 flatly stated that Shaw was never remunerated for his services: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=55187#relPageId=9

A CIA document on Clay Shaw had this mysterious paragraph: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=42764#relPageId=5

A staffer from the HSCA also made notes: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=31932#relPageId=3

What was Project QKENCHANT:

https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=162783#relPageId=8

Here is a better description in plain English: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=162783#relPageId=10

There is no evidence that Clay Shaw had clearance under this program: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=162783#relPageId=8</u>

Here is a CIA document that offers an explanation: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=101726#relPageId=2</u>

Clay Shaw wrote about the CIA: "Two Reasons why Clay Shaw Never Admitted to being a Domestic Contact of the CIA"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/two-reasons-why-clay-shaw-never-admitted-to-being-a-domestic-contact-of-the-cia</u>

46. Was Clay Shaw the Elusive Clay Bertrand? (Episode 4, 14:03)

Here is what Harold Weisberg wrote in his unpublished book:

http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/HW%20Manuscripts/MAILER05. DOC

Joan Mellen wrote Weisberg a letter and his reply: Letters from May and June 2001; <u>http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/M%20Disk/Mellen%20Joan/Ite</u> <u>m%2010.pdf</u>

The sources section contains links to posts that debunk all of these witnesses:

- Dr. Jacob Kety: "Did Carlos Marcello's Doctor Friend Know about Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-carlos-marcello-s-doctor-know-about-clay-bertrand</u>
- William Morris: "Did William Morris Know Clay Shaw as Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-william-morris-know-clay-shaw-as-clay-bertrand</u>
- Dean Andrews: "Did Dean Andrews admit that Clay Shaw was Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-dean-andrews-admit-that-clay-shaw-was-clay-bertrand</u>
- Virginia Johnson: "Did Clay Shaw's Maid Know He was Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-clay-shaw-s-maid-know-he-was-clay-bertrand</u>
- Jessie Parker: "Did Clay Shaw Sign the VIP Room Guestbook as Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-clay-shaw-sign-the-guestbook-as-clay-bertrand-at-the-vip-room</u>
- Aloysius Habighorst: "Did Clay Shaw Admit to Aloysius Habighorst that he was Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-clay-shaw-admit-to-aloysius-habighorst-that-he-was-clay-bertrand</u>
- *Thomas Breitner*: "Did Thomas Breitner Meet Clay Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-thomas-breitner-meet-clay-bertrand</u>
- *Ed Guthman*: "David Chandler Talks to Shaw's Investigators"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/david-chandler-talks-to-shaw-s-investigators</u>
- Aaron Kohn and Joseph Oster: "Did the FBI Know that Shaw was Bertrand?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-the-fbi-know-that-shaw-was-bertrand</u>
- Valentine Ashworth: "Did Valentine Ashworth Meet the Second Oswald?";
 https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-valentine-ashworth-meet-the-second-oswald
- *Fred Leemans*: "Did Clay Shaw Take Lee Harvey Oswald to the Gay Baths? The Fred Leemans Story, Part One."; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/did-clay-shaw-take-lee-harvey-oswald-to-the-gay-baths-the-fred-leemans-story-part-one;</u>
- Perry Russo: Perry Russo was administered sodium Pentothal, hypnotized three times, and then had a recovered memory that Clay Shaw was Clem Bertrand. However, he said nothing of the sort in his initial interviews in Baton Rouge. See "Perry Russo Talks in Baton Rouge, Part One"; https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-one; Part two: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-one; Part Three: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-one; Part Three: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-two; Part Three: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-two; Part Three: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-two; Part Three: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/perry-russo-talks-in-baton-rouge-part-two; Part Three

• There are two other witnesses mentioned in Joan Mellen's book, *And Justice For All*, Rickey Planche and Barbara Bennett. But neither of these witnesses came forward during Garrison's investigation and there are no formal statements from either of them.

More importantly, Garrison couldn't find Clay Bertrand back in 1967: "Was Jim Garrison Searching for Clay Bertrand in 1963?"; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/was-jim-garrison-searching-for-clay-bertrand-in-1963</u>

Of course, the FBI and the Secret Service put in a lot of work in late 1963 trying to find Clay Bertrand, without any success: "The Search for Clay Bertrand."; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/the-search-for-clay-bertrand</u>

That search for Bertrand reached right into Garrison's office: see "Was Jim Garrison Searching for Clay Bertrand in 1963," op. cit.

The Politics of JFK: Destiny Betrayed

Here is what Prouty wrote in his article: Fletcher Prouty, "The Shadow of Dallas," January 1974; http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/P%20Disk/Prouty%20L%20Fletcher/ltem%2045.pdf

Oliver Stone on Putin: "Oliver Stone: Putin is a rational, calm, thoughtful man: The United States is a Doberman ..."; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/oliver-stone-putin-is-a-rational-calm-thoughtful-man-the-united-states-is-a-doberman</u>

Transcript of meeting between McNamara and John Kennedy: <u>https://millercenter.org/the-</u> presidency/secret-white-house-tapes/meetings-tape-85-vietnam-defense-budget-nomination-new

On August 29, 1963, President de Gaulle of France issued a statement: "France's Bid to Regain an Empire," Waverley Root, *San Francisco Chronicle*, September 1, 1963, page 12.

President de Gaulle also said that Vietnam would be better off free "from foreign influence.": "De Gaulle Slaps U.S. in Play for Position in Viet Nam," Patrick McNulty, *The Atlanta Journal*, August 30, 1963.

Patrick McNulty on speculation that de Gaulle had in mind a neutral status: "De Gaulle Slaps at U.S. Role in Vietnam," *Akron Beacon Journal*, August 30, 1963, page 16.

Kennedy's interview with Walter Cronkite: <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/asset-</u>viewer/archives/JFKPOF/046/JFKPOF-046-025

Newsweek and The New Republic both supported de Gaulle: Fredrick Logevall, Choosing War: The Lost Chance for Peace and the Escalation of War in Vietnam, (University of California Press, 2001), Page 55; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Choosing-War-Chance-Escalation-</u> <u>Vietnam/dp/0520229193/ref=sr 1 1?crid=3319YFGGYH5T8</u>

Logevall commented on this in his book Choosing War: Logevall, op. cit., page 72.

Kennedy then told David Brinkley and Chet Huntley: https://www.presidency.ucsb.edu/documents/transcript-broadcast-nbcs-huntley-brinkley-report

On September 12th, JFK held a press conference: <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/archives/other-</u><u>resources/john-f-kennedy-press-conferences/news-conference-61</u>

On October 2, 1963, the White House issued a statement: <u>https://2001-</u>2009.state.gov/r/pa/ho/frus/kennedyjf/iv/12651.htm

It also said that "the major part of the U.S. military task can be completed by the end of 1965,": Ibid.

" ... and that "by the end of this year, the U.S. program for training Vietnamese ..."; https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=152#relPageId=46

However, during the meeting with Robert McNamara: <u>https://millercenter.org/the-presidency/educational-resources/the-kennedy-withdrawal-combined</u>

Marc Selverstone, associate professor in Presidential Studies at the Miller Center, says that this conversation indicates that JFK would only withdraw from Vietnam "under propitious military circumstances.": <u>https://youtu.be/HYbdyt3Gdog</u>

On October 5, 1963, a cable was sent to Henry Cabot Lodge: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=152#relPageId=49

NSAM 263: https://www.jfklibrary.org/asset-viewer/archives/JFKNSF/342/JFKNSF-342-007

Meeting with the press on October 31st: <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/archives/other-resources/john-f-kennedy-press-conferences/news-conference-63</u>

Dean Rusk sent out the following memo: <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/viet12.htm</u>

News conference on November 14, 1963: <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/archives/other-resources/john-f-kennedy-press-conferences/news-conference-64</u>

On November 20, 1963, many of Kennedy's top advisors met in Honolulu to discuss the situation in Vietnam: <u>https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=146534#relPageId=28</u>

A summary of their discussion included this paragraph: https://history.state.gov/historicaldocuments/frus1961-63v04/d321

The speech that JFK was going to deliver in Dallas: <u>https://www.jfklibrary.org/archives/other-resources/john-f-kennedy-speeches/dallas-tx-trade-mart-undelivered-19631122</u>

NAM 273: https://history.state.gov/historicaldocuments/frus1961-63v04/d331

Fredrick Logevall called the differences "insignificant": Logevall, op. cit., page 71.

Stanley Karnow, one of the foremost historians of the Vietnam war, said that NSAM 273 "perpetuated the Kennedy policy": <u>https://www.jfk-assassination.net/karnow.htm</u>

Robert McNamara wrote in his book: Robert S. McNamara with Brian VanDeMark, In Retrospect: The Tragedy and Lessons of Vietnam, (Vintage Books, 1995), page 102;

https://archive.org/details/inretrospecttra00mcna/page/102/mode/2up?q=%22remained+the+same%2 2

Quote from Marc Selverstone on JFK and covert action in Vietnam: The Kennedy Withdrawal: Camelot and the American Commitment to Vietnam, Mark Selverstone (Harvard University Press, 2022), page 207.

Selverstone on OPLAN 34A: op. cit., page 208.

Dean Rusk wrote in his book: Dean Rusk as told to Richard Rusk, *As I Saw It*, (W. W. Norton & Company, 1990), page 441; <u>https://archive.org/details/asisawit00rusk/page/440/mode/2up</u>

He added: Rusk, op. cit., page 442.

And Robert Kennedy said much the same thing in an oral history interview with John Bartlow Martin from 1964: Robert Kennedy In His Own Words: The Unpublished Recollections of the Kennedy Years, Edited by Edwin O. Guthman and Jeffrey Shulman, (Bantam Books, 1988); https://archive.org/details/robertkennedyinh00kenn/page/394/mode/2up

Professors Lawrence Bassett and Stephen Pelz elaborate on the problems left for Lyndon Johnson: "The Failed Search for Victory," contained in the book, Major Problems in the History of the Vietnam War: Documents and Essays Edited by Robert J. McMahon, D. C. Heath and Company, 1995, pages 194 – 195; https://archive.org/details/majorproblemsinh0000unse_u2e8/page/194

Did the ARRB Prove a Conspiracy in the JFK Assassination?

James DiEugenio, the screenplay writer of JFK Revisited, has also said this on Twitter: https://twitter.com/jimmydie1963/status/1471128493287088128

James DiEugenio quote about James Kirchick: "James Kirchick and his JFK Assassination Gurus," February 19, 2022; <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-reviews/james-kirchick-and-his-jfk-assassination-gurus</u>

James DiEugenio on exposing the [Warren] Commission by the ARRB: <u>https://educationforum.ipbhost.com/topic/27576-noam-chomsky-vs-oliver-stone/page/2/#comment-452918</u>

James DiEugenio on the ARRB destroying the Warren Report: https://www.facebook.com/groups/387164721481044/posts/1922559831274851/?comment_id=19245 25994411568&reply_comment_id=1925183941012440

The ARRB even proved Jim Garrison was right:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/387164721481044/posts/2002440109953489/?comment_id=20025 20076612159

And here about CE 399: "Litwin and the Warren Report,"; <u>https://www.kennedysandking.com/john-f-kennedy-articles/litwin-and-the-warren-report</u>

And here: Ibid.

Deposition of John Stringer before the ARRB: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=798#relPageId=1

This overreach obscured the real mission of the organization. The final report of the ARRB notes: https://www.archives.gov/files/research/jfk/review-board/report/preface.pdf

In 1998, Tom Samoluk, Deputy Director of the ARRB, had to reiterate this in a letter to James DiEugenio: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=215637#relPageId=1

But the HSCA had already looked at Secret Service documents during that period: https://www.maryferrell.org/showDoc.html?docId=800#relPageId=260

No evidence has ever materialized to corroborate the supposed Chicago plot: See Chapter 39; <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-misleads-on-the-supposed-chicago-plot</u>

The Secret Service wrote a letter to the ARRB: Courtesy of the Malcolm Blunt Archives - <u>https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TJavaPdTc-JiqbTA17ijCRZ8zmo5ENSA/view</u>

DiEugenio and Stone's poverty of imagination: <u>https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/oliver-</u><u>stone-s-poverty-of-imagination</u>

Burkley was conferring with his lawyer on tax issues: See Chapter 12; https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/jfk-revisited-misleads-on-the-arrb-s-quest-for-dr-burkley-slawyer-s-papers

Judge Tunheim never said the ARRB proved a conspiracy: <u>https://www.kare11.com/article/news/judge-john-tunheim-on-the-jfk-files/89-488588095</u>

Anna Nelson, one of the historians on the ARRB, concurred with Judge Tunheim that they did not find evidence of conspiracy: Interview for Patricia Lambert's documentary on The History Channel, August 29, 2000, Papers of Patricia Lambert, Sixth Floor Museum.

Henry Graff, former chairman of Columbia University's history department, concurred: "Chickens Coming Home to Roost," *Penthouse Magazine*, January 1997.

Afterword—The Demagogue of Dealey Plaza

Jonathan Rauch's book: The Constitution of Knowledge: A Defense of Truth, Brookings Institution Press, 2021; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Constitution-Knowledge-Jonathan-Rauch/dp/0815738862/ref=sr_1_1?crid=2BJ6BFDXHYZ94</u>

In the book of the film, conspiracy theorist Paul Bleau elaborated: *JFK Revisited*, op. cit., page 436 of the Kindle edition.

DiEugenio's note on the segment regarding the Katzenbach memo: JFK Revisited, op. cit., page 177 of the Kindle edition.

The footnote regarding this segment caught my eye: JFK Revisited, op. cit., pages 225 – 226.

The Dick Russell book required some investigation: Dick Russell, The Man Who Knew Too Much, (Carroll & Graf, 2003); <u>https://www.amazon.com/Man-Who-Knew-Much-Assassination/dp/0786712422/ref=sr 1 1?crid=1MGL2NY4RDJQ5</u>

Robert Morrow's first book: Betrayal: Who Really Murdered JFK?, Robert Morrow, Warner Books, 1976; <u>https://www.amazon.com/Betrayal-Who-Really-Murdered-</u>JFK/dp/B003YEH2VO/ref=sr 1 2?crid=BNZC4WNN5UFW

According to Dick Russell, Morrow met a man in the early 1960s who had the 'war name' of Oscar del Valle Garcia: Russell, op. cit., page 327.

Russell went to Gary Shaw's house to meet Bishop: Russell, op. cit., pages 328 - 329.

In 1992, researcher Gary Shaw played Russell a portion of a tape in which Bishop claimed he participated in the CIA's MK-ULTRA program: page 681 in the first edition of The Man Who Knew Too Much (Carroll & Graf, 1992); <u>https://archive.org/details/manwhoknewtoomuc00russ/page/681/mode/1up?q=ULTRA</u>

In 1983, Robert Morrow submitted a script for a one-hour documentary: <u>http://jfk.hood.edu/Collection/Weisberg%20Subject%20Index%20Files/M%20Disk/Morrow%20Robert%</u> <u>20D/Item%2010.pdf</u>

Excerpts from the commentary tracks on the Blu-Ray edition of JFK Revisited: https://www.onthetrailofdelusion.com/post/highlights-of-oliver-stone-and-james-dieugenio-scommentary-track-on-jfk-revisited

Jonathan Rauch believes that "the purpose of the disinformation campaign ...": Rauch, op. cit., page 165.

James DiEugenio said this on Black Op Radio in September 2022: Show from September 1, 2022; <u>http://www.blackopradio.com/pod/black1110.mp3</u>

Jonathan Rauch writes that "reverence for facts is the true north of the reality-based community.": Rauch, op. cit., page 262.

Rauch quoting Aleksandr Solzhenitsyn: Rauch, op. cit., Ibid.